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PROCEEDTINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE HERBERT SMOLEN: This ig a |
further hearing pursuant to the Commonwealth Court and

the Commission's orders relative to the Woodbourne-Heaton

230 kV line in MontgomerY’and Bucks Counties.

Today's hearing is devoted to receiving oral direct
ktestimony and cross—-examination of Residehﬁ PetitiOners,
Protestants. If there are any preliminary procedural
matters which have to be discussed we will hOld’thOSe in

abevance because we have a good number of members of the

-

public preSent and we want to hear their testimdny and

then we will deal with any procedural matters at the

conclusion thereof.
- ¥s that satisféctory, Counsel?
MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, Your Honor.
MR. BONNEY: I do have one preliminary matter with
respect td the testimony.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.
MR. BONNEY: Mr. Sugarman and I discussed the other

day this question and I think we have agreed that the

residents who testify here today are not presenting

expert‘testimony regarding E/MF and the testimony would
not be citéd as such in the briefs;’ i jugt wanted to
make that clear and our understanding clear.

JUbGE SﬁOLENi Is that cor‘rect.kMr.’Suga_rman?w

“
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MR. SUGARMAN: That's correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All vright. That information is
spread on the record.

Let me ask again that Counsel again enter their
appearances orally so that the members of the public who
are present in the hearing room can see who represents
what interests in the event that they were not present at |
the initial hearing.

Let's start off with Mr. Bohney.

MR. BONNEY: Paul Bonney, on behalf of Philadelphia
Electric Company. .

MS. KHANWALKAR: Arundkatikxhanﬂalkar, Pennsylvania |
Power & Light.

MS. BURKET: Patricia Krise Burket representiﬁg the
Commission's Prosecutory Staff. '

MS. McCLOSKEY: Tanya McCloskey, representing the
Qffice of Consumer Advocate.

MR. SUGARMAN: Robert Sugarman, representing the
Pfotestantsﬁ

JUDGE SMOLEN: The Administrative Law Judge
recognizes and welcomes to this public hearing
Commissioner Wendell F. Holland, Commissioner of the
Pennsylvania Public Utility COmmiséion, together with
members of hisg staff. And in addition, I recognize the
staff member of Commissioher Joseph Rhodesi'thkis also

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 717) 7617150
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present in this hearing room.

Having completed,those formalities, let me call on
Mr. Sugarman to proceed with the presentation of public
w1tnesses.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank yotu, Yoﬁr:Honér.

I would like to call Mr. Edward Koerper.
Wﬁereupon, |

| - EDWARD F. KOERPER, JR.

haV1ng been duly sworn, testified as follows;

JUDGE SMOLEN: State your full name and address
your residence address, for this record. |

THE WITNESS: My name is Edward F. Kdefper, Jr. My
residence is 300 Casey Circle, Huntingdon Valley, Upper
Southampton Township, Bucks County, Pennsylvania,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.

MR. SUGARMAN;, Thank you, Your Honor.
Cramimaon DIRECT EXAMINATION .

BY MR. SUGARMAN:.‘

Q. Mr. Koerper, would you i&entify'your residence
in relationship to, and deécribe itsvreiationship, to the

proposed transmission line location and the transmission

' 1line of the Philadelphia Electric Company, the 238 kV

line?
‘A, The 11ne ‘as it is now sltuated is 143 feet from |
my residence. It is 63 feet -- my residence, 1tse1f the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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home, is 63 feet from the edge of the right-of-way -~
| from the edge of the property.

| Q. Cah ybu describe for the CommiSsidn the uses to
’which yoﬁr‘prOperty is put between the residence and vyour
property line? By the way, your property line adjoins

that of the transmission line right—of—way, is that

correct?

. AL Actually, my'property 1ine adjoins that of
Conrail's right—6f~Way_ The PECo right-of~ﬁay is 50kfeet
beyond my praperty line. k

JUDGE SMOLEN: When yQu say,beybnd, youvmeah within
the Conrail right-of-way or outside the Conrail
right-of-way?

THE WITNESS: As I understand it, PECo purchased a
60 foot right—oféway and I am taking that to mean 30 feet |
on either side of the centerline of the powerliﬁe. There
““ig 80 featr~fromi-the’ dénter+of the powerline to the edge
| of my ﬁroperty. Subtract 30 feet and thatkleaVes a
femainder of 50 feet between the edge of the right-of-way

“and my property line.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. 1In othér‘words, you are saying that the pole is
86 feet from your property line?

A. That's correct.

0. And you understand that PECo has a 60 foot

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150

B R i o R g e < R e e e i v e e W Kl o A et g el e s e At d L T A 4 B T e i P T




EEIRE ¥ R TR SRR TR

‘1

AR G, (R RO B - g

25 ||

18

13 i

~;4y

16

{

10

12 3

w9l

21
22 4
23 |l

24 ||

w0l

99

right-of-way?

A. That is what I understand.

‘Qa So yvou are assuming that 30 feet of that is
'between the pole and your property?

A. Correct.

0. And that would leave 50 feet that is Comnrail?

A. Correct.

Q. Would-vou describe to the Commission where your | .

house is situated whether the transmission line is closer
to your rear or front yard?

A. It is dloser to my rear yard. My reaf vard
ébuts the Conrail right—§f~way, the entire léngth‘

Qf The entire length of your reaf yard?

A. That's correct.

0. What distancé is that in feet?

A. Thét is approximatelykzdo feet.

A “'Q;‘"EbfoﬁﬁhaVe*ZOO‘feet and the powerline is 801

- feet from your property line for that 200 feet?

A. That's correct.
' Q. And that is your rearyyard?
“A. That's corfect.
Q- wOuld.you’describé to the'commission‘the uses
té which younput yout reat yvard?
A, I have two young children, three{and four vyears

of age, two girls. They have their toys and swing set.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (#17). 7617150
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0f course, they are home at that youngrage, ‘They are
thers constantly. Thaé ig their back vard to pléy in.
We have a patio out therekfor famiiy meals in the
summertime. And we put our rear yard to great uses.
That is their play area, that is where they are safe.
our home is situated oﬁ a cul-de~sac¢ and it is a very
safe area, at least it was.

Q. --Now, what is your understanding and from where
do you derive your understanding as to the condition that
you will live with with respect to the uses of your
property, and specifically your rear yard for the moment,

if the transmission line that PECo is proposing is in

fact approved and energized?

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I'm sorry to interrﬁpt but
I think that calls for speculation.

THE WITNESS: I know what I have read.

. m“”“*GUDGE“SMOLEN:“'Just a moment. We have an
objection. - |

Do you want to resﬁond?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes. 1t is fundamental to this
case, Your Honor, what the company has calied prqdentk
avéidance,kwhich it recommended that pecple consider,
that because'of the proliferation of scientific evidence
and the general ¢bnsens§s as to the fact that there is at |

risk and a considerable body of evidence that there~is'iﬁ

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7617180
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fact a danger that electro-magnetic fields do cause
molecular changes that prudent avoidance on the part of a

rational person would lead to certain actions with

respect to the use of the property. That is defined in

the Commission's regulation as a land use -- the
Commission's regulations define land use as’one of the
factors tﬁat the Commission is to receive evidence on and'
torconsider'in“determining'whether to grant.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Your question, howeVer, was on what
is he basing his testimony? Wasn't that the nature of
your guestion? Not what the ihformation was but on what
source materials is he basing his opinions or pogition
today?

MR. SUGARMAN: 1 could modify it and ask him what
information he has. My purpose is three-fold -

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait. Let me intertuﬁt you. Let‘s
hear the question again. ; e

MR. SUGARMAN: I will rephrase the;questiOn_

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

Q. Mr. Koerper, what information do you have, what

'~ is your understanding in terms of the information that

you have, relative to what limitations or changes in your
use of your property would be rational for you to

undertake in the event that the line is approved and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (717} 761-7150
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energized?
A. My vard --
kJUDGE SMOLEN: I am going to stop you fér~a moment .

THE WITNESS: All right.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Because I think -- I don't want to
*~’weli, we have to get technical in this proceeding.
Your guestion assumes that the line has not been
. approved; -whereas in fact the Commission haskactually
approved the line. And within the frameWOrk of your
question:you are asking this witness to assume that the
1ine has not yet been apprOVedg |

MR. SUGARMAN: Well, in that case I will rephrase
the question and‘ask him if the line is energized.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. If the line is energized...

‘”‘““‘““ﬁﬁf‘SUG&RM&Nt““Bwtf*Your HOnor, let me say that I
understan& the COmmonwéalth'court decigion followed by
the Commission order reopening the proceedings
necessarily opens up thé previous approval. But we don't
need to debate that n0w; I wanted to state my bosition.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That is your position. I would
~assume that Mr. Bonney might have some other pasition.

MR. SUGARMAN: I would think ﬁe dges‘

JUDGE SMOLEN: It has been expressed by the barties

COMMONWEALTH KEPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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in the pleadings which have already been filed. So let's

not dwell on that.

MR. SUGARMAN: But I agree thefe is not need to
include it in the question.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. If the line is energized, Mr. Koefper, what

your usge of your preperty,andkyour children's use of your |

property?

A. From’what I have learned it's gcing to change
my property and my home substantially. It's going to be
different and it‘s going to create a different |
environment from what I had previously if the line is

energized. I have done a great deal of research, I have

i?““”ddﬁé*a"1otfof“feéding*anﬁ“iih&ve also done the reading of -

the information supplied to us by the utility'which
indicates that we should use prudenﬁ avoidance. With the
electr0~magnetic fields’that are going to be emitted from
this powerline it is goingit¢ be impossible for me to’
practice‘pruﬁeﬁt avoidance.

'My property is goingkto be constantly encompaSSed
by these fields that I cannot shieid my family ffcmx I

have some articles that I have brought along with me,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7681-V150
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including articles that were written and put out by the

utilities, which indicate that prudent avoidance should

be practiced. But I am not given that opportunity and;my
family, I have no way to shield my family. So that
doesn't leave me with much choice other than to leave and
to move, which presents additional problems for me;

D6 T just list the house and try to sell it? With

all that hag been written, especially in just the past

vear and all the’media‘attention that has been given to
this subject, it is becoming well known that there is a
certain degree of probable danger with regard to living

in ¢lose proximity'to powerlines. Do I reduce the price

of my house to nothing and simply give it away?

MR. BONNEY: Objection, Your Honor. 1I'm sorry to
interrupt the witness, but I think you have ruled in your‘

prehearing order that the question of decrease in

‘Property vatuey ig bHeyond the jurisdiction of the -

Commission to consider and T would like a ruling that
testimony on that wonld not be admitted.

MR. SUGARMAN: What I understand the Commission's

“ruling to be is that it cannot CGnSider the question of

property value. But the context of that ruling and the

context of Your Honor's ruling relateés to the

Commission‘'s lack of jurisdiction to establish the amount

of damages to be paid. And that is the origin of that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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1 whole concept, that the Commission cannot say we hereby
2 award you so much money or we hereby determine that yoﬁ
3]l should be awarded so much money.
4 The term land use, which is required to be
5 considered, and the effect on the environment, which is
6 required to be consgidered, has a relationshib to property
73% value which does not require the Commission to establish
3‘ - the amqunt of~&amages-which is clear1y~within the
9 jurigdiction and responsibility of the Commission.
10 - If I can illustrate that, we ha#e a witness here
11 that vou ca‘n’testify ——
12 JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me interrupt you. You may not
m’ want to finish after I say what I am going to say.
u I anm going’to permit the testimony.
5 MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you, Your Honor.
16 JUDGE SMOLEN: However, I am gkoi‘ng to also direct
‘17 * the parties “in their bri&fs which ultimately will be
18 filed in this case to address this very question which
_19 Counsel have now raised. And inasmuchyas we are not
26’ dealing with a jury here; the Administrative Law Judge‘if
21 | he determines that it is not an issue to be considered
2 can disredgard this- testimony, ,éxid’ if he determines that
Z 1l it is an issue then he can consider it. So for today's
24 hearing I am going to permit this type of testimony, but
% | not beyond.
COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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Now, we are not going to try tb‘establish what kind
of values there are or devalues which may or may not
occur. So we will let this teStimony go in and Counsel
are directed ta'ad&ress these questions in their bfiefé.

MR. SUGARMAN: If Youf Honof will allow me, I
understand and we wiil do so. And with respect to the
caveat that Your HonOr put on it, the on1y way that we

-+ will get into -values is in terms of the effect on land

use, environment and health and safety. And what I mean
by that is that if a witness testifies I don't have money

‘to buy another house and my house is going to be

{ substantially depreciated or difficult faf‘me to sell and

B buy another house, that is a iand use, énvironment and
health and safety éfféct.
| We are not going to prove how man§ dollars it is.

We are not going to try to get an award of damages. But
“Tthevgeneral 'concept -Of - the” Tand use effect is what we are
after and I warnt to keép the witnesses pointed in that__

direction rather thén.ih terms of dollars of
dépreciation,

JUDGE SMOLEN: In the event a witness should
testify that they don't have money to buy another house,
that they intend to sell and buy another house, aren't
you bpening;such an issue herevthatrén créss—examination

Counsel could go into the financial condition of each and |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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every'witness and open all their bank accounts and open

all their holdingsg, et cetera? Which is an issue which

'is not really before this Commission and should not

burden the time of thesevpecple.

| MR. SUGARMAN: It has to be addressed, Your Hohor,
for this reason: the health and safety is an issue of
prudentyavoidance; Prudent avoidance not only deals with
the expense to thévcompany'of relocating the line but it
dealé with the expense to the individuals of relocatihg
théir families to get away from the line. If you don't
reiocate the line -~ the company has talked about how
much it would cost to relocate the iine. if you'don't
relocate the line then how much does it cost to relocate
the pedple?

To put it another way, prudent avoidance, if one of

my clients has a trust fund and has the monéy to buy a

“Hew housme ‘theh prudent' avoidance might dictate that he or

she does that. But if they don't have any money then
wﬁat do they do by way of prudent avoidance?

1 understand Your Honor's concern about thig and I
think it is a matter of credibility and there can be some

cross—examination into it and my clients are aware of

that. I have discussed that with them. But I don't

think that you can address the prudent avoidance question
without determining what is prudent given an individual's
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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circumstances. It may be prudent for a rich person to

sell his house at a loss if necessary and move. It's not

prudent for one who only has money to send their children |

to‘college to do that. Or mdy not be brudent. 1 don't
know. |
- JUDGE SMOLEN: Do any other Counsel Rant to be

heard on this particular issue?

MR. BONNE¥: I would like to add something.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead, Mr. Bonney.

MR, BONNEY# We have relied on your prehearing
order which made it clear‘that evidence regarding
decreases in property values would not be permitted} And

at this time if you are going to permit that testimony we

~would ask that we have additional time to prepare

crogs—examination with respect to that and rebuttal

tegstimonyv.

is pnoted. ©Let's just see where we are going with this.
Let's proceed with the question and answer and see how
far we go. Counsgel éré‘suffiéiehtly able toymake’
objections at the appropriate time in the interests of
their client. Let's go ahead.

A. I will go beyond the money situation, and I
think therevis a -- as far as I am concerned there is a
mbrai problem with me in the fact that I met with the

. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7180
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realtor and said I am going to list the house and I am
going to sell it. And then I started thinking about
knowing what I know now and what I have learned just by'
reading and listening to different people how can I put

my problem into another family’s -~ give my problem to

. another family. How can I sell my house to another

family and not explain to them what I now know.

So I am really in a catch=22 gituation so to speak

‘wherein I really have no choice but to either leave, just

~ abandon, when the line is energiZed,'if it is energized,

to protect my family from what I now know, or -- you
know, I jﬁst don't know what to do. TIt's got me in a
turmoil. It has created an unbelievable atmpsphere in'my7
home. It has created a situation where it is very
difficult to watch and see this continue énd.not see our
own Public Utility’Commission and our own utility take
ﬁattefs and Yook at ‘this information*instéad of Jjust
ignoring it and doksomething.

I mean, the right-of—waykhere~is not sufficient and |

it is practically -- the pole is practically on top of my

property. It is a 75 foot pole; if it falls it is
practically going to fall on my property.
I have information here, and if I could ~-
MR. SUGARMAN: I am going to ask a question.
BY MR. SUGARMAﬁ:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY  {717) 761-7180
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Q. Would you describe to the COmmission. becaﬁsé
of the issue of whether your concerns are rational or
irfational is generally regarded as an issue to be
addressed, would vou deécribe the basis and your
knowledge of your concerns of the necessity for prudent
avoidance?

A. That is what we are being told to practice from

« -bothour utility and:£rom our Public Utilitv Commission.

Q. Now, you say from the utility. Did you have
any direct interaction with PECo on the subiject?

A. The only direct interaction I had with PECo and

‘their representatives was an original meeting back in

Aﬁgust of 1990 wherein we sat down with them in the very

early stages when we first found out about what was going

~on in an attempt to answer questions. And I have to

admit that I was totally ignorant of even what an E/MF

17"‘ﬁﬁﬁ*df?what”E/MFS“weredaﬂ¢that‘poiﬁt until people started

13: saying. hey, look at this. fThat is when we sat down with

PECo and we said, you know, what are you doing and what
is the risk to us and our families.

~ And we were told, well, there is a risk of a risk.
I mean, we were told different things. But basically
what we have been told since that time is to practice
prudent avoidance.

Q; Now, did you hear Chairman Smith of the Public

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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1 Utility Cqmmission make a statement at a Public Utilityk
2 Commission meeting on or about March 6, 1991, that he had

8| a california study which showed that there was no B/MF

4 problem?
5; A. Well, that is what he béSed hig response to our
6| petition on, was that califdrnia study. It was a $2

7 millioﬁ study that was done by the Public Utility

8 ’,cdmmission of California which basically, if you just
9| read the conclusion it simply stated that the utilities
10§ at this point should not dO'anything but should continue
11 td research because theré is evidence. But, I mean, the

12” ‘book was extremely thick and it was --

13 BY MR. SUGARMAN:
14"' Q. Did you get the book?
15ﬂ A. Yes. After that testimony we made sure that we |

16 )| obtained that complete California study and since that

et ames gglkctine I have read that study.

8| Q. Dbid it reéssure you?

19 |t MR. BONNEY: Your Honor; he's 1eéding the witness.
201 ~ MR. SUGARMAN: I'm sorry. | |

21 || ~ BY MR. SUGARMAN:

22: Q. DPid reading it reassure ybu that there was no
23: cause for concern? |

24: MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, that is still a leading

25 1 . question.

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: I will overrule the objection. You
can answer that.

A. The study ¢learly indicates that ‘there is very

much -=

JUDGE SMOLEN ¢ Dbn‘t tell us what the study says;
The“queétion was were you reassured by reading the study

THE WITNESS: No, I wasn't.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. And why not?

A. Because the study clearly indicated that there
was without a doubt biological effects caused by E/MFS.

Q. Did you in preparation for your testimony here

today make some copies of some of the pages‘of that

study?
A. I did.

Q. Do you have them with you?

e - (Document handed to Mr. Sugarman.)

MR. SUGARMAN: I will ask that this be marked as
Protestant‘s 2.

'JUDGE SMOLEN: You had a cross-examination exhibit."

MR. SUGARMAN: Thié is direct ﬁow.' Shall we start
a new series?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, let's keep it in ofder to make
it easier. Let's make it ?rotestant‘s Né. 2 for

identification.

COMMONWEALTH REPQHTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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1 ' ~ (Whereupon, the document was marked
as Protestant's Exhibit No. 2

2 for identification.)

3. MR. SUGARMAN: I have one for Mr. Bonney.

4 BY MR. SUGARMAN:

51 , Qf Do you have the study itself?

6 A. No. I didn't bring,thatQ

74 MR. SUGARMAN: Can I take that for a moment?

sl MS. KHANWALKAR: Sure. |

9" {Document hénded to Mr. Sugarman.)

10 ‘MR. SUGARMAN: I will make more c¢opies, Your Hénor.

1n i BY MR. SUGARMAN:

12 || Q. Would you identify for His Honor the pages that

13| you brought with you and what they told you?

| 14 MR. BONNEY: I would object, Your Honor.
?: 15 BY MR. SUGARMAN: |
i 16’ Q. In terms of prudent avoidance.
E~ it CUtoiTt Tt ¢ MRSUBONNEY:  Objection, Your Honor.
? 18 ' JUDGE SMOLEN: What is the’objection?
19ﬁ MR. BONNEY: ©On several grounds. TFirst of all, we
20 khave gstipulated that the witnesseé testifying today are
21| not experts on E/MF. There has been no attempt to
22 gqualify this witness as an expert on E/MF or, fo¥ that
23| matter, to sponsor this document.
24  The author of this document is not being presented
o5l as a witness. I am not even sure who the author of the
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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document is. soywé can't cross-examine on the document.

Further, we had requested from the Protestants that
they provide to us copies 0f'eVery document they intendedi
to present at the,hearihg today and we receiVed no ¢opies'
of documents. So we are not prepared@ to cross-examine on B
this and if it is admitted we would ask for additional
time pcssibly to call thé witness back to cross-examine
with regpect to it.

MR. SUGARMAN: Let‘ me gualify the subjeét of the
offer here. The proffer here is not substantive.evidence
of the conclusions of the study. The proffer here is as
to the reasonable actions of the public in response to
the energization of the line. What are people supposed

to do wheii they read a legal‘d‘ocumen,t which is

recommended to them by the c‘hairx’nan‘ of the Pennsylvania

Public Utility Commission as something that will reassure

e el S theln and they yo-rand det -the document and what it says.

So it goes to what is the effect on land use and it
QOes to what is the effect on thekenvironment, I am not
suggesting that it goes to the effect, the direct E/MF
This is not being offered that there wiy‘l’l be E/MF
effects. It is being dffered that the people who live

along the line who will have to take'substantial action

if they follow the conclusions and the findings of a

study which is commended to them by the chairman~of the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY . (717) 761-7150
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Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Bonhney.
 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I am not sure h¢W‘a study,

which of course we have not had an opportunity to review,

by a California state legislature has anything to do with

the environment or their fears, for that matter, of this

line. And I would add to my objection that I think this

is-irrelevant based-on the offer that Mr. Sugarman made.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman, I am not going to
permit this witness to tell us what is in this study
because we have the studyvor this report‘marked és an
exhibit. It has not been offered vet. |

But I would permit him»tcytestify‘that’as a result

of his reading and his understanding'of‘what this study

or what this report means to him, which may or may not be

~eorrect, what action he will take or won't take.

o MR.J SUGARMAN: Thank you, Your Honor.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mr. Koerper,‘you are allowed to testify as to
your understanding of that document.

JUDGE SMOLEN: No, that’‘s not what I said. I said

based upon his understanding of the document what actiﬁns"

he will or will not take.
MR. SUGARMAN: Oh, I'm sorry. Okay.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. Go ahead.

A. That actions that I will or won't take are
undecidedkat this point beéause~I firmly == I am a
believer that when the evidence is presented here and
throughout the testimony that is going to be given'that
Wwe are going to be able to convince‘this’Court that

without- a doubt this is a serious, serious situation and

-an extremely dangerous -situation that we are going to be

forced to live under. And I believe that the Courts are .
going'to overturn this line and tear it down.

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I think his testimony as
he’just stated goes tokthe meriﬁs of thié report, as. I
understood it, which is something thét you’have |
instructed him not to’introdUCe‘testimOHY on.

JUDGE SMOLEN: 'Well, he has finished his statement.
Let;s go éhead with thé next question.

- re MR:“SUGARMAN:‘“Thét;is all I have, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Cross-examination.

MR. BONNEY: May I have just a minute, Your Honor?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes. | |

MR. BONNEY: Thank vou.

(Pause.) |

MR. BONNEY: I am prepéred to proceed.

JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness has requested that he

congsult with his Counsel.

- COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ' (717) 761-7150
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1i : MR. BONNEY: T have no objection, Your Honor.
o it JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. Go ahead.

3 | MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you. |

4 | (Péuse.) |

510 MR. SUGARMAN: There is one document I didn't
6: specifically ask the witness to identify. \

7h JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, go ahead. You may
ks; yroceeé. | |

9: | MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you.

10 || BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

11i Q. Mr. Koerper, you mentioned that you had

12§ information from PECo. Did you have any information from

13 PECo in writing?

14 A: Yes.
5 Q. Would vou identify that writing?

1 s ‘ - S : y
wy A. I have a news article from a magazine called

v$“;"”k“"ff 'Current News dated,March~Apri1,k1991,

18 Q. 1Is it written by or'does,itkqﬁoté PEC&

19|l representatives? |

20 4| A. It does quoteée them, but it does not really
21y rindicate who it is written by. It is an article that

22t there are a lot of gquotations.

zaﬁ Q. Which PECo’s representatives does it quote?

o4 il A: A Charles Boeggenan.

95 ' Q. 1Is that the Charles Boeggeman that testified
H COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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1 here?
24 | A. That's correct.
3 MR. BONNEY: Your Hondr, I would ask, first of all,
§  that we be permitted to see a c§py of the értiéle to
5|/l which he is refering. |
6 MR. SUGARMAN: Sure.
7| MR. BONNEY: And I have the samé,objections, that 1|
gl gtate before,*among-others that we asked for a prodﬁction
g|l of documents that are going to be introduced at the
10 hearing today and received none.
11 ~JUDGE SMOLEN: Maybe Mr. Sugarman wénts to‘respbnd
12| to that.
S MR. SUGARMAN: I can respond that I am not sﬁre
‘14{ whét request'Mr.fBonney is referring to. I don't -~
i5 | MR. BONNEY: I can refer to the specifie request.
16; JUDGE SMOLEN: Let him finiéﬁ first. |
“1?f““““““”MR-“SUGARMAN:W My  recollection is that Mr. Bonney'
18 and I had‘a couple of conversations abbut this and I am
19{  goin§ to say I'did not understaﬁd from those
20!i conversations that he felt he had a right to those
21; documents, that he wanted them but he did not have a
929l right to those doctuments as related to the’resident
23 || witnesses.
24 u ~ Isnt that correct?
25

MR. BONNEY: That is not correct, Your Honorq'

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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B ) | JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. Go ahead.

2 MR. BONNEY: In numbered interrogatories and

8 Tequests fof production of dcéuments to:Intervenors, Set
4t I, dated June 5, 1991, No. 7 asked, "Please provide a

5i copy of e&ery document‘and,de9cribe'every tangible item
- 6|l that the Intervenor's intend to offer into evidence in

7 this proceeding."®

e gl k There ‘has been no- objection té that interrogatory,

’ 9? nor has there been a response to that'interrOgatory‘ I
10 f presumed there would be no documents, not having received
‘unj a response.

12} MR. SUGARMAN:k Mr. Bonney and I did have a

13l COnversatiansvabout the documents of the Protestants and
klé ' hé did ask me for them on the telephﬁne. So I understaod
16| that he would like to have them and I knew that I could

16l accommodate him;in that regard I would attempt to do so.

”‘*%*‘“*‘"'iww*“ﬁut'f did not“understand that it was required;

18 T have no objection to bringing a witness back if
lﬁ . . .
1)l necessary to deal with any need For Mr. Bonney to prepare

20l cross—examination.

21u JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me ask this: are there any

'227‘ further documénts vhich vou intend to introduce at this
‘zsu morning*s hearing? 'Further exhibitsfér documents? So
24 ' %haﬁ they might be supplied at this particular time?

25 || MR. SUGARMAN: There are none that I am aware of at

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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this moment. If I could just have a minute I could
doublecheck that. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes.

{Pause.)

MR. SUGARMAN: There are a bunch of pezitions, Your
Honor, which I was going to tender at the ap>ropriate
time . and there are a few documents whica the people
have.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do we want to’go off the record for
a moment? |

(Discussion off the record.)

JUﬁGE‘SMOLEN: Back on the reCOré.

I just want to comment for the réCOtd that all
Counéel here understand that hearingsfafe generally based
on the p;inciple of fair play and that is why I have

ruled the way that I have with respect tb—varibus

‘dbjections: " And; ‘again, all Counsel know well that

scientific evidence is to be established through

scientific testimony subject to c¢ross-examination.

I understand, Mr. Sugarman, that the witnesses have

done a lot of reading, apparently believe what they have
read and are upset or intend to take action based‘upon
their reading. But to offer what they have read as proof

of the factuality or the truth of what is contained in

‘the report -- I see you are shaking your head in the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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negative. That is not vour intention?

MR. SUGARMAN: Exactly.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That is clear now on the record
again. |

So let's proceed with the next question.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you, Yoﬁr'Honors

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Would you describe, Mr. Koerper, whatVYQﬁ réad
attributed to the;PECo»representatives?

A. The question is -¥ it is siﬁply én érticlé that
I would like to read verbatim because this,is what I am'
basing ﬁy fears and apprehensions on, for not only myself
but for my family. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: " And by reading it Verbatim; you want
us -- us, meaning the Commission -- to take the facts

that you are going to read as being correct, isn't that

| “"8§0? " Yet the person who ditthored that is not here subject

to cross—examiﬁation and questiéning by Counsel.
THE WITNESS: 1It is not‘authored; ‘There is no
author listed.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, that is even more serious. SO¥
we don't know who wrote it.
| MR. SUGARMAN: His Horior means the person to whon
the comments werefattribﬁted when he says the authOf. He
means the author of the comments.
COMMONWEALTH: REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Right.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. The question His Honor is asKing you ig are
you asking the Cnmmission..;

MR. SUGARﬁAN: I would like to answer that on
behalf of the witness, Your Honor, because I am making
the proffer.

JUDGE SMOLEN:: I want the witness and the folks in
the room to understand that the‘Administrative Liaw Judge
and the Commission understand that the concerns of the
public are real and they areknot made up, they are not ~=
you have a true concern for yourself and your family.
That is why you are here. That is Why you havé retained
Counsel. The'Commissibn and the Administrative Law Judge
uinderstand that. |

But the Commigsion is bound by certain rules. The 
ﬁaministratiVe~LawvJudgehi9vbound by rules of evidence,
even though liberally interpreted. And in order to
establish a c¢ase we have to follow the rules.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honcf,~I would like to allay
your cdncerns in that regard. As Counsel I am aot
offering this and the witness is not offering this as
proof that E/MF causes health problems. What the proffer

here is in terms of the effect of the line on my clients

ig that it is so universally stated today that there is a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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risk‘that the energization of the line will lead to land
use c¢hanges and to environmental effects which are |
specifically identified in the regulationé, because
people will start to get out of the way of this‘thing.
And the specific evidence that is being offered right now
through this article that js attributed to these PECO
representatives, including the one who téstified here, is
that they are getting this information from PECo itself.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's hear the information that theyk
are getting from PECo. |

A. I am not going to read the entire article, but
the paragraph is the final section. It is authored or
indicated as *"prudent avoidance", which is what we are
being told by the utility to practice. "The future of
the E/MF issue will likely revolve around the smergency
{sic) philosophy called prudent avoidance,kaCGOrding to

“Boeggeman. Thig”ﬁﬁfibsobﬁy'itkwas first applied to E/MF
by Dr. Granger Morgan at Carnegie Mellon Universityfafter'
he prepared a comprehengive report for the U.S.
‘Congressional Office of Technology ASSessmént.

* t*Phe philosophy simply says,' " ihfqdotés,~“ ‘to
avoid any unnecessary exposures, ' Said Boeggeman.
‘However, it also says there is no justification to spend
large sums of money to reduce exposure below those
already present and implicitly 60cepted in our society.'

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-2150
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- "He added that the'phrase ‘prudent avoidance',“ in
dquotes, "is open to wide interpretation and has left
engineers and lawvers alike trying to figure out what it
means. |

" *The potential cost impact on PE (and other
electric utilities) is significant if stringent expcsuré
standards are enacted in Pennsylvania of Maryland,' said
Boeggeman. . 'The only proven kay‘to lower the fields
significantly in transmission lines is‘to’cluster any
(sic) conductors and bury them. This type of
construction is estimated to be four to six times as
expensive as standard overhead construction. The cost of
retrofitting existing transmission and distribution
facilities is difficult estimate but could easily run
into the hundreds of millions 6f dollars.’ |

"Boeggeman and Johnson agree that the'E/MF iggue

“Will grow ‘id- thefuture, and may well become one of the

most imﬁortant environmental issues of the 1990s. ‘It
will require our constant attention to manage'the impact |
ofkit on our day-to-day operations and engineering
practicés,‘ said Johnson. ‘If we do not, it has the
potential to develop into another PCB or'asbeStoé
dilemma. Thus nor our society as a whole has not been
stampeded into irrational fear. We just ensure this
doeén't happen by pursuing quality feSearch and
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOQPANY {717) 761-7150
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continuing to communicate openly and sincereiy with our
Customers,'employees and the public;‘ "

JUDGE‘SMOLEN:k You have now stated that for the
record.

Next question.

MR. SUGARMAN: No further gquestions, Your Hénor;

JUDGE SMOLEN: Cross—examination.

MR. BONNEY: Thank you, Your Honor.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. BONNEY:

Q. Mr. Koerper, in the document vou were just
reading, at the top of the second column on the second
page, paragraph beginning “"Johnson said";~dp you see
that?

A. Uh=huh.

Q. Is it true that it says, "Johnson said that at

" thé'present time  the ‘mitigation research being conducted

is exploratory." quote, " 'because we don't know if a

o ~health problem really exists"?

A. That is what it says.

Q. - Thank you.

Would you please define for me your understanding
of what prudent avoidance is?

‘A. My understanding of prudent avoidance is to

reduce the electro-magnetic fields that we come into

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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contact with in our daily lives because of the implied

implications that they may cause.
Q0. 1Is there any cost restraint on the steps that

should be taken to teduce fields in ybur definition or

o not?

A. Well, it always seems that everything comes

down to dollars and cents. What is the price to pay to

- keep one child or one person from contracting a rare

disease such as leukemia or a rare cancer. When you ask
should we have cost restraints} it has been indicated as
a societal problem so society sometimes has to dig a
little deeper to pay,’if need be, in this situétion, if
this line is abéglutely'necéssaryi to bufy it. If this
is the corridor it has to take, let's bury it and shield
the E/MFs.

0. 1Is it your understanding that if the line is

buried no E/MFs will be -~

A. No, it is not.

Q. Ybu testified, I believe, that the right*of~way
is not sufficient, is that correct? Do you recall that?

A. That is my belief.  Yes. Absolutely.

Q. I take it that you aré hot an electrical
engineer? |

A. I am not.

Q. You have neVer'designed é transmissibn line?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 761-7150
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1  A. Absolutely not.
20 MR. BONNEY: Those are all the queétions,x have,
8|| Your Honor. |

4 JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Khanwalkar.
s MS. KHANWALKAR: No questions, Your Honor.

6 | JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. McCloskey.

7 MS. McCLOSKEY: ;Né gquestions, Your Honor.

8l JUDGE SMOLEN: I'm sorry. Ms. Burket.

9 :‘ - MS. BURKET: No questions.

10 - JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.

n.i ~MR. SUGARMAN} No redirect, Your Honor.

5 | R JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness is excused. Thank you
13l very much for appearing and testifying -~

14 MR. SUGARMAN: I'm sorry. I do have one question,
15 Your Honor.

16 | JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

vl e e REDIRECT EXAMINATION

. BY MR. SUGARMAN:

19 - Q. Mr. Bonney asked you how much money’you think
202 prudent avoidance entails. Assuming that you want to

practice prudent avoidance by eliminating the additional

E/MF that would result from the line how much would it
cost you to practice that prudent avoidance?
MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, if I may interrUpt, I

think he testified that his definition was to reduce

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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fields, not to eliminate fields.

MR. SUGARMAN: He said we should reduce the fields
that we experience in our daily lives. That is not --

MR. BONNEY: aAnd you just asked how much he would
spend to eliminate the fields.

MR. SUGARMAN: ©Not to eliminate the fields, no. To
prevent the dramatic increase that would result from the
energizaticn of this line.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Aren't you taking the cart before
the horse? What would he do?

MR. SUGARMAN: Okay.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. What would you do by way of prudent avoidance
to avoid the dramatic increase in E/MFs that would accrue
because of the energizatién of the line? |

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I don't think there has

“been any' testimohy' that there would be a dramatic

increase in E/MFs.

MR. SUGARMAN: I Will strike the word dramatic.
BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

Q. Would you do to avoid the increase in E/MF that'

would result from the energizatidn.of the line? What

prudent avoidance could you practice?
A. T don't have a choice but to move.
~ Q. And how much would that cost you?

COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. If I have to give up what I own in the home as
I have it, between $175,000 and $200,000.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you. No‘further quéstions.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Anything fﬁrther of the witness?

{No audible response.)

u
13

15§

16

JUDGE SMOLEN: Hearing no response, the witness is
excused. Thank you very much for appearing and
testifying.

THE WITNESS: Thank you; Your Honof.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Understand that the Commission and
the Administrative Law Judge appreciate the conCerns that
the people‘haVe. Otherwise, as I said befofe; you would
not be here, none of vou would be heﬁe, andkyou would 1ot
bave hired an attorney.

(witness excused. )

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.
f““;“”‘MR; SUGARMAN: ‘I»would likeito call Mrs. Lawler.
Whereupon,

MARGARET E. LAWLER

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

- JUDGE SMOLEN: State your full name and residence
address.
THE WITNESS: My nane is Margaret E. Lawler,

L=a-w=1l-e~¥. I resgide at 1533 Grace Circle in

| Feasterville, which is Lower Southampton Township, in

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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Bucks County.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Welcome tovthe Public Utility
Commission. |

Mr. Sugarman.

| DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mrs. Lawler, would you describe where your

regidence is in relationship to Mr. Koerper’s? I don't

mean --= I mean, is it a miLe‘or two miles to the east?
Just in very general terms so thé'Ccmmissi§n c¢an get an
idea.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Perhaps it would be better to define |
where it ig in relationship to thé line. |
MR. §UGARMAN: I was going to do that next. I was
trying to eStablish the geographical vicinity that she

lives in.

croteec - AL+ Approvimately ‘a mile-and-a-half farther north

along the line.
kBY‘MR. SUGARMAN:
Q. Would you describe the relaticnship-between, as:
Higyﬂonor'Suggested, between the line aﬁd youf propert??
AL My propérty gits adjacent to the linea’ The
side of my house is along the railroad tfacks. The edge
of the property is 70 feet from where the powerline pole

is being placed at this point and the side of my house is

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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20 feet farther than that, which makes it 90 feet from
where the powerline will be sitﬁated.

Q. And as I understand it, the powerline would be
or is on the side of your hoﬁse?

A. Yes. |

Q. So your side yard is between your house and the

. property line?

A. Correct.
- Q. How do you use your side yard at this time?
A. At this’point the children play out‘back. We
have a porch out back where we eat meals in thé summer.
The dog is outside all the time.
| Q. You say you have children?
A. Yes.
Q. Would you identify the ages on sex of your
children?
" A. My ‘son 15,21, my daughter is 17 ané I have a 13
year old daughter. | o
¢g. What kinds‘bf activities do the children engage
in in the back yard? |
A. My son goes outside with his guitar group and
plays on the back porch; - My daughter éunbathes and plays
outside with her friends. And my daughter just uses it.
We also, to add to that, wWe are on a cu14de~saé so

we have a basketball net which we've put out front and my |

. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7177617150
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children and half the other neighborhood children piay
out front. |

Q. Let's identify the geographical relationship
between the cul-de-sac and the powerline. Is the
cul-de~sac in front of your hcusé or to the side of’yaur
house? |

A. It is in‘front of my house, in ffont and to the
side.

0. In front and to the side. S0 in essence, does

© your house face the street coming down the cul-de-sac?

19 It

20
21 |

22

23 i

24

25y

A. Yes.

Q. 8o the powerline is to the side of the
cul-de~sac? |

A. Yes.

Q. How far is it from;the“paéement of the
¢u14de~sac to the powerline? | |
M “*k."Nﬁémore‘than“theygo feet from our house.

g. What activities take place iﬁ the cul-de-gac?

A. We have a basketball net out front that our
¢hildren and half the neighborhcodfchildren céme and use.
Théy also play softball. They ride bikes, A lot oi
street sports that the kids play .

Q. What would be the effect on your use of your

property including the cul-de-sac, if you would describe

it in some detail, if the powerline is energized as

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY  {#17) 761-7150
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i}l propoged?

2 : MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, 1 object again. That
sl calls for speculation. .

_-4  JUDGE SMOLEN: 1If it c¢alls for speculation, then I i

5| didn’'t understand the question.

6| Do you want to repeat the question?

7H , ME. BONREY: I may not haVe‘either. I‘ﬁ éorry.
s BY MR. sucarMAn:

9 1 Q. What effect will it have on‘yéur use of your

JOV property if the powerline is energized?
11 f ' MR. BONNEY: The 1iﬁe has not yet been energized.

12} For her to speculate —-

!
13f '~ MR. SUGARMAN: I will rephrase it.

Wi JUDGE SMOLEN: He is going to rephrase it.

15 | BY MR. sUGARMAN; R |

16[ Q. How will vou change the nsé ofvour pfoperty if

Tt tr It the pdwerliné ig energized?
ig | , A. If it is energized we have c¢hogen to move, And
19| at this point, because of the potential of the powerliné

20{ being energized, our house is presently up for sale.

yzir 0. Have you had any buyers?

22 I | A. No. |

23 || Q. How long has the property been listed?

z4n A. For almost ahéut thgeé~and*a*halffmonths.

25 Ji . Q. Have YQulhad any expéfience in terms 6f‘trying
i COMMONWEALTH REPORTING cdm.émv (717) 761-7150
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to sell the property related to the powerline?

A. 9eop1e have c¢ome through. They are aware ~-
when they become aware ~ the powerline is potentially
going to beée there, they are no longer interested.

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, 1 object again to this

line.

JUDGE SMOLEN: We are getting on the field of -~
MR. BONNEY: Decrease in property values.
MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, you gsay decrease in

A

property values as if it is a talisman. It's effect on

'land use. And first of all, I don't agree that property

values in. the broadest sense of the word are immaterial

to this proceeding. Again, the Commission's decision was

that it doesn't have jurisdiction to determine damages.

JUDGE SMOLEN: We don't have a question in fromnt of

the witness. Mr. Bonney made a statement that we are

Csgetting inmto the-drea of property value. Let's get into

the dquestioning.

MR. SUGARMAN: Let me go back to where I left off.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Now, the Commission is not going tovdeterminek
property values so I am,not'asking this question tok
eﬁéble the Commission to determine damages to you. But I
am asking did you -- in listing your house for sale, did
you adjust the price that you‘coula have otherwiée askeﬂ

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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1 because of the powerline?

3 MR. BONNEY: Objection, Your Honor.

aff JUDGE SMOLEN: That is really on devaluation of

4|l property.

5 MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, devaluation is extremely
6Z material to this proceeding in terms of the effect of the
7" line on land use, which is called for in the regulations.
e 8 - JUDGE SMOLEN: It may be effective or it may be

k 9v important in a case where there might:be:some allegation

10l of a de facto taking rather a de jure taking. But

iii ¢learly we don't have any jurisdiction on dg facto

lzf takings, alleged de facto takings or things of that

13: nature.

14 MR. SUGARMAN: My point is that the area will

15  become =~ that the area will deteriorate in terms of the 
,iei quality of the environment and the quality of the lahd

st el uge. s And the value and the prices are material to that

only to the extent that they deternmine what is a good
neighborhood and what isn't a good neighborhood.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, good is a Very broad word. I

- don*t know what vou mean by good in this sense.

MR. SUGARMAN: We will have testimony -~ not to
93l anticipate our discussion that we may want to have later
24| on today ~- we will have written prepared testimony,

'25_ expert testimony, as to the adverse effect on land use

I , COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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1l that will acerue. The deterioration in values and the
214 inability to sell properties is corroboration of the
3 effect on land use. When you have a property that is

4| contaminated in the market by its proximity to adverse --

5 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, he is testifying.
6|l : JUDGE SMOLEN: You are testifying now.
7]l MR. SUGARMAN: I am only explaining, defending the

8 relevance of this testimony.

ol JUDGE SMOLEN: I understand what you are driving

10“ at. We don't want testimony of Counsel. We want
1 testimony of experts in expert fields and we want the
12§ testimony of those residents as to how they perceive they

13]] are going to be affected by this line.

|
wwf MR. SUGARMAN: Exactly.
;sj | JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness has testified that she
'16 has reduced the price of the house,’is that correct?
e 17J " MR. SUGARMAN: That's right.
18 ~ JUDGE SMOLEN: What is the next questidn?
19| BY MR. SUGARMAN:
20' | Q. Will‘that affect your ability to relocate?

MS. McCLOSKEY: Excuse me, Your Honor. I think
that was the question, did she chose to reduce the price,
that he objected to. I'm not'sure’the answer was *4

JUDGE SMOLEN: I am going to permit the qﬁestioni

MS. McCLOSKEY: Okay.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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A. The question is did I reduce the price?

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Right.

"A. Very honestly at this point, no we haven't.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Next question -- I'm sorry. Do you
want to conclude?

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Next guestion.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. If vou have to reduce the priCé in 6rder‘to
sell it, what effect will that have on you?k

A; It will notkgive us enough =-—

MR; BONNEY: ' Your Honor, again, it is speculation.

JUDGE SMOLEN: They will have less money.

MR. SUGARMAN: What effect will that have on her
health, safety and enviionment? |

-~ A. ‘I' expect-somewhere along the line ==

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Jﬁst a moment, Ma'am.

MR. BONNEY: She testified that she has not reduced
the value of‘the house.

JUDGE SMOLEN: We're getting into speculation.

MR.‘SUGARMAN: Not the value, the price.

MR. BONNEY: The price.

JUDGE SMOLEN: The price. We are getting into a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150
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lot of speculation now. Let's try t§ avéid/that. We
want the witnesses to be able to testify as to.what they
Want to say. | 7

Go ahead.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. If you are not able to sell your hﬁﬁSe -~ as

you have not been until now, so it is not speculation —--

‘~‘unti1 the time you are able to sell your house how will

it affect your -- how will the line effect you? What

will you do by way of prudent avoidance, if anything?

A. We will chose to spend legs time in %~'Hhen the

line is energized, if we are not able to sell the house,

we will have to stay there temporarily ahd we will try to

spend as little time as we can outside or even in the

are& because they are showing that fields are not ——

still go through walls. So it is going to get into the

‘House also:  We are 'going to have to visit with people,

not spend a lot of time in our own house.
Q. Have you formulated in vour own mind an

understanding as to whether prudent avoidance is

- necessary or appropriate for you?

A. Yes.

Q. And on what basis’&id you do that?

A. Based on mﬁch of the réédihg,and'the‘Iiteratﬁre
that I have read and‘we have talked aboﬁtithroughfthe

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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PAUSE organization and through many of the women‘s

magazines. There is something in almost every woméen's

- magazine every month nowadays talking about

‘eléctro~magnetic fields. And I feel it is esgential that

we be prudently avoidant of these and I have changed some
of my lifestyle because of it.

Q. Are you used to seéeing heélth conditions both

real and imagined?

A. Yes.

Q. For what reason?

A. I am a regigtered nurse. I work in the
recovery room and in;intensiVe care. I see many patients |
with different kinds of cansers, some with brain tumors,
leukemias, and I can see what iﬁ does to the patient and
t¢ their family and I do not want to be put in that
situation. |

MR. SUGARMAN: - Thank you. I have no further
guestions.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr;’Bonney.

MR. BONNEY: fThank vou, Your Honor.
CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY MR. BONNEY:
Q. Mrs. Lawler, when did you buy your home?
A.  Approximately nine years ago.

Q. I take it you and your family'stili use -

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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electricity and electrical appliances in your home?

A. Yes, we do.

Q. Can we égree that it takes lines like these to
bring to you the electricity that you use yourself?

A. Yes.

Q. And ¢dn we also agree that those lines have to
be located someplace?

‘A. That's correct.

Q. As I understand it, then, you are not
suggesting that you in particular; or for that matter any
of tﬁe company’s customers, give up the use of
eléctricity?

A. No.
MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, that goes beyond the
scope of direct examination. The question here is

prudent avoidance and the effect of this line on the

"“witnéss*='WEAstipu1ated that the witnesses are not expert

‘and therefore to ask them to plan an élternate program
for Philadelphia Electric Company is purely rhetoricél
questioning.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't think she was asked to plan
an alternate -- .

MR. BONNEY: I will withdraw the:Question, Your
Honor. |

JUDGE SHOLEN:‘ The guestion is withdtawn: nothing

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717) 761-7150
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1 for me to rule upon.

21' Next qﬁestién‘

3 | MR. BONNEY: That is all I have, Ydur‘Honor.

4, : CROSS~EXAMINATION

5| BY MS. KHANWALKAR:

6 0. I just wanted to ask what are you doing right

7l now in terms of prudent avoiéancevinside vour home?

gl A. I have an- electric blanket which I have stopped
gy using in the last two years at least since I became aware
10y of this. When we use any electricai‘éppliances I make
1 sure I stand away from them when they are in use. And we
12  make sure we are not‘in,front of ~-- you know, sit far

13“ away back from the television and the VCRs and whatever.
14‘ Q. For example, when vou are cooking you tryjnot
15  £o be next to the stcVe? You iry to cook far away?

el JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you have gas or electric?

Ry e

17} -~ - “THE *WITNESS: I -have an electric stove. It came

LT R with the house.

I do. I stay as far as back as ﬁossible.
MS. KHANWALKAR: I have ncthing further.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Burket.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MS. BURKET: |
Q. I am a little confused about what you said

about your side vard. I believe you said that the side

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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yard was so many feet from the electric transmission

line. But then you described activities in back of the

house, in your back yard. Is it just the side or back

yard?

A. It is the side and the back vard.

Q. So a back yard, activities in the back vard,

ificluded the side
A.‘ Correct.

MS. BURKET:

yard also?

I have nothing further.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. McCloskey.

MS. McCLOSKEY: I have no questions, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Redirect examination?

MR. SUGARMAN: Just to follow up on Ms. Burket's

gquestion.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

iﬁ;terms of your b
where it woﬁld'be
A. No.
MR. SUGARMAN

JUDGE SMOLEN

“t " Q. 'Do-you-have any idea how to define a éafé line

ack yard from one side to6 the other,

safe to play and where it wouldn't?

* Nothing further.

: Anything further of the witness?

{No audible response.)

JUDGE SMOLEN

testifying today.

:  Thank you for appearing and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717) 761-7150
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(Witness excused.)
MR. SUGARMAN: I would like to call Mr. Henry.
Whereupon, | |
GEORGE L. HENRY
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE SMOLEN: State your full name and vour home
address. |
THE WITNESS: - George L. Henry, 508 Militia Hill
Road, Southampton;
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. SUGARMAN:
Q. Mr. Henry, would you descrihe where you live in
reference to Mr. Koerper or Mrs. Lawler?

A. From Mr. Koerper, approximately two miles to

the east.

Q. Thank vou very much.

Mr.- Henry, where is your property located in
relationship to the transmissionlline of Philadelphia
Electric Company?

A. ‘The transmission line.is behind my house.

Q. And how far is it from your property line to

the poles of the transmission 1ine?

A. Approximately 105 feet.
0. And how far is it from your house to the poles
of the transmission line?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. An additional about 60 feet.

Q. Could you describe to the Commission, first of
all, what does your family_consist ot?

A. I have a daughter five years old.

Q. And would you describe to the Commission what’
is the use of vour back yard?
| A. My back yard has a swimming pool, a swing set
and I am currently building a workshop, combination
workshop~garage in my back yard.

Q. Are the swimming pool and swing set located in
the back yarg?

A:  Yes, they are.

Q. Could you describe the nature and extent of the

A. I spend most of my time in the back yard.‘ I am
currently building my garage and that is my hobby foom‘
and I will ‘be spending a lot of time in there. My
&aughter uses her swing set, which ig close to the
property line, and of course, in the summer we use our
pool. We spend a lot of‘time in our back yard.

Q. Does your daughter habitua}iy or frequently
have occasion to be playing c¢loser to the powerline --

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor; that is a léading |
question. He is testifying for the witness, Your Honor.

MR. SUGARMAN: I beg your pardon?

'COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: The objection to that is that the
question is leading.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Will you describe your daughter's play habits ;

A. Besidés‘playing on her swing set in our back
Yard she also plays in a neighhors backkyard. She hag a
friend two houses away.

Q. What is that friend‘s‘first’name?

A. Ashley.

Q. How far is Ashley's baék vard from the
powerline?

A. Thirty-six feet, six inches exactly.

Q. What would vou do to practice -~ #hat changes
in your use of your property and in your life hablts
would you undertake if the 11ne is energlzed?

A.' ITf the Jine is énergized I would not permlt my

daughter to go to her friend's house. I would have my
back yard tested. I am not that clesge tQ the line but I
would have to have my back yvard tested to see if there is
any effect in my back vard.

Q. And if there is an effect then what would you

A. I don't know.

Q. Can you describe, would you be able to move?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - - (717) 761:7150
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MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, that is speculation. He
is asking him if something, then if something else, then
what would he do.

MR. SUGARMAN: Can PECo assure us there will never
be an effect? |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Overfuled. He can énSWer.

A. What wasﬂthe question} please?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman, the witnegs ddes not
remember the question.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. 'If there is an effect then what will you do?

A. I do not know. I have all my money tied up in
this house. This is like my dream house. With |
everything in this house and in the back vard, I don't
know what 1 would do.

MR. SUGARMAN: No further gquestions. Thank vou
very much?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Bonney.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. BONNEY:

Q. You testified that the neighbors yvard is 36
feet, six inches from *? the edge‘of the property is 36
feet six inches from the‘line itself?

A. Yes, from standing under the wire‘itself.‘

Q. I take it you measured that, or somebody

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150

N S o i S T S8R it Ao gsme R Ao e Lt sl i et gt e ab e w0 ai e




10 |f

1l
12
130t

14?

16

154

1l

measured that?

Q. You were asked a guestion if there is an effect

what would you do. What did you understand to mean by an

’effect from the line?

A. I have seeﬁ all the televisionVSpecials on
E/MFs and it is scaring me. I don't know if it is
prudent or not but I am very much scared of E/MFs.k

Q. When did you buy your house? |

A. 'Three years ago. |

MR. BONNEY: That ié all I have, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Khanwalkar.

CROSS»EXAMiNATION

BY MS. KHANWALKAR:

Q. Have you had any readings taken af your home at
allz | |

A.  Yes, I have.

Q. And you said that you would have measurements

taken again if the line is energized?

“A.  If the line is energized, ves..
Q. Just to follow up on Mr. Bonney's question to

you, what would you consider to be an effect? You gaid

that you would have measurements taken and if there is an |

effect vou would have to decide ——

A. My property line is more than ~*'approximately

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150
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105 feet. Now, I am hoping that this is enough distance

~so that it will not affect my back yard.

Q. What do you mean by affect? That is what I am

trying tbyunderstand.

A. Okay. If the range of the E/MFs will not reach

my back ward.
Q. Well, there are measurable E/MFs at your home
already?

A. From the televisiom, mic¢rowave. In fact, in my

bathroom there was one fluorescent 1ightrthat,ha& E/MFs.

But I believe, as it was explained to merhf the person.
who was testing it, that it is not an e#tfeﬁely'dangeroué
level, that if you avoid it you are akaj. And I plan to
replacé that fluoresc¢ent light an&-ﬁéw T stay'away from
the microwave when it is om and I stayfaway from the
television.

Q. 'So any measurable E/MF would be an effect in

 your opinion? 1Is that what you are saying? Once the

line is energized if you measure any E/MF at all at a

detectable level?
A. When that occurs I will have to do additional

readings to see how dangerous the amount of E/MFs are to

~my house or whatever.

Q. So you have not formed an opinion.at what level

you would need to take any further action?
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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,1  A. No‘
2 MS. KHANWALKAR: Thank you.
3 | MS. BURKET: I héVevno questions, Your Honor.
4 JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. McCloskey.
5 MS. McCLOSKEY: I have no gquestions, Your Hchcr‘
el JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.
74 | MR. SUGARMAN: Nothing.
 8  | JUDGE‘SMOLEN:‘ Phe witness ié excused.  Thank vou,
9} sir, for appearing and testifving.
10 |l (Witness excused.)
1 JUDGE SMOLEN: Next witness.
12‘ , MR. SUGARMAN: Mrs. Dalrymple.
Iaik Whereupon,
u  KAREN DALRYMPLE
15 having been duly sworn, testified as follous:
16 JUDGE SMOLEN: State your full name and hone
address.
THE WITNESS: Karen Dalrymple, D-a-l-r~y-m=-p-l-g,
583 Valley View Road, Langhorne, Pennsylvania, which is
in Middletown, Bucks COuhty. |
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. SUGARMAN:
Q. Mrs. Dalrvmple, just so we c¢an place you in
this overall geographical ¢ontext, how far are you from
Mr. Koerper's prOperty?n

COMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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A. I don't know.

Q; Can you give us, then, an indication of where
you are ags between the western~and eastern ends of the
transmission line?

A. We are towards the end of the eastern end, I
think.

Q. Towards tﬁe eastern end of the transmission
line?

A. Yes.

Q. And you live in Langhorne Borough or in
Mi&dletown‘Tcwnship?

A. Middletown Township"_‘

Q. And can you describe to thé'commission where
your property is in relationship:téjthe transmission
line, first of all, the distance from ycur’prepérty line

to the transmission line?

i A. May I 9ust -say, Your Honor, it was difficult to

measure ours because from the back of our property where

- it ends there is a railroad line and then it goes down.

50 we did the best we could. And from the back of the

house to the transmission line was approximately 250 to

| 300, somewhere in that area.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Feet?
BY MR. SUGARMAN:
Q. From the house to the line?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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1) A. From the house to the line.
2 JUDGE SMOLEN: You are talking about feet?
3 ; THE WITNESS: Feet. |
4 BY MR. SUGARMAN:
5 Q. How‘ﬁar is that from your neareést property line

6l to the transmission line?

7 A. About 150 feet.
, g it 0. Does your property abut the line?
i 9l A. Yes.
iV 10§} Q. To the rear or the gide?
? 1l A. Rear.
i 1z Q. 86 the lerngth bf vour back vard is abutting the

13 lTength of the transmigsion line?

Y| A. Yes.
15 || | Q. Approximately how wide is your back yard?
E 16 ©A. I think we are 206 feet.
’ R “Ifm“““ Q. 'Aﬁd'dduld*y0u~describé to the Commission how
18]l you utilize your back yard at this time?
isj A. In the summer we have a swimming pobl; 1

20 brought a picture, Your Honor, to show vou.
o1l Q. I am going to get it. Can I have that

22 || Dphotograph?

A. Qur houseg are built -=
Q. You may go ahead.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 764-7150
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1 A. == on a hill. So where some people's pool may
2 be right off a patio or whatever,’we have to go down a

3 hill. Our pool is down at the bottom of our yard, close
4| to our property line. And just behind the pool we had é
5  ¢lubhouse built for my son, which is right at the

61 property line. So he has all of his activities and his

7l friends, they go down there. That is where they -listen
8|l to their radio or just hang ocut down there. They sleep
‘QV out overhight in there.

wf BY MR. SUGARMAN:

1l Q. 1Is this photograph a view of from the back of

12 your house down towards the pool?

13 i - A. Yes.

14 | Q. With the transmission line behind it? Is that
15 the transmission line at the top df‘the photograph?

16@ : A. fThat is the first set of railroad,tracké

Ea ”f ~1#f showing, and the transmission line is about 50 feet

181  further behind that.

i
19 Q. Is that the clubhouse there off to the right?

200 A. No. That is an old picture. It is right
21 ‘ behind that existing building, right hext to the féncé.
99 MR. SUGARMAN: Can we mark this photograph as

23: Protestant's 3, Your Honor? | |

24; ' JﬁDGE SMOLEN: Protestant's 3. You wili sﬁbply

25l copiesg?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, I will.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Have the réporter mark'itVP*3¢
{Whereupon, the photograph was marked
as Protestant's Exhibit No. 3
for identification.)
BY MR; SUGARMAN ¢
Q. Now, you mentioned your son. Can you tell the
Commission what your family consists of, what people?
A, My husband, myself and my my,sén;ané our dog.
0. How‘old is your son? |
A. Fifteen5 7
Q. I think vou described thé useithat you make’of’
your back yard at the present time. What would be the
action that you will take if the line is energized and
why? | |
| A. I never finished, actually, the uses of our

back yard. We also have a hammock out there between the

‘trees where we go out and lay. We play croquet out

there¢ we play'volleyballydut there. Everything is done
in our back yard except for the basketball éourt, which
is out front. |

And also we have about five years ago we have an
enclosed porch in the back. We really spend a lot of
time in the back of the house.

Q. Have you taken any action to this time as a

result of the transmission line proposal?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. I am not sure if I am going to answer the
question right --

0. Have you taken any action with respect to your

‘property?

A. No.

Q. Are you familiar with the situation of your

‘neighbors with respect to their properties?

A. Yes. fMyfnext door neighbor- had his héuse up
for sale for approximately three months and he ﬁas unable
to sell it and just decided to take it off the market
because he was getting remarried and they needed to make
a decision and they decided since they ccﬁld not sell
they would sell hers and come live there until they saw
what was going to happen.

0. Now, what would you‘db if the powerline is
energized and why? - |

“* A.  Well, this is an effect on us. I‘dOn't know if
thié is applicable to other people, but my husband ana I
have been married for 23 years, we haVe IiVed there for’
19. And we have, I think today, a rare, a rea1 strong
marriage an& this is one of‘the first times wé havé ever
really disagreed on something. I want tﬁo‘ mofea‘ T don't

think there is any question about it. And my husband

. feels very strongly he would like to move but weé are the

type of people, we have lived there for 19 years and we

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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have worked on the house for 19 years. We have had five
different fover floors. We are always doing something.

And he said after 19 years we just have the house where

‘we want it and, you know, I don't want to start over

again. And I am saying I don't care what shape the house

is in, our health is more important. And this has been

the strongest diségreément we have had in our 23 years of
marriage -and it has been very upsetting. |

Q. Now, are you familiar with the literature as it
describes the health risks associated with E/MF? |

A. Yes, I am.

Q. And does that have any‘effect on you and if S0
why?

A. After reading all theyliferature that is
available you can't help but be afraid.

‘Q& And do you have any particular baCRQround or
education or experiehce that causes you to be concerned?

A. Yes. I aisé am a nurse. I take care of cancer
patients daily and before this ever even came about T
used to sayyto my hiisband my greatest fear in life is not

of_aying but of dying from cancer. I would be willing té ~

forego everything, if this goes through and I think there

is a risk I am going to be out of there.
MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you. I don't have any further

questions.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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1 JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Bonney:

2|l : MR. BONNEY: Thank you, Your Honor.

sl CROSS-EXAMINATION

s BY MR. BONNEY:

5% Q. Good morning,"Mrs, Dalrymple.

s“’ "A. Good morning. |

7i : 0. I beliéve you testified’that your property
g| abute the 1line?

9 i A. Yes.

10 Q. Am I correct that the‘COnrail property is in
it between the PECo right-of-way and your property line?
12y | A. I'm sorry. I meant there is‘nOsethetvproperty
13| between us. I'm sorry.
'14{ Q. Okay. That's fine.

15; Is it true that trains run along those lines?
16 There are actually two sets of tracks, as I understand
il it.

18 | A. Yes.

13 = Q. And the tracks are separated by woods?
,zo“ A Yeg. |
21l Q. Am I correct that the tracks that you see in

22| this picture are not the tracks along which the company's

23 line is going to be built or has been built?
24 |l A. Correct.

o fl Q. It is true you can't see the company's line

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 7617150
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from this picture, can you?

A. Not from this picture.

{Pause.)

A. But vou can see it from our house.

MR. BONNEY: That's all I’haVe, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Questions?

MS. KHANWALKAR: I have none.

MS. BURKET: No questions, Your Honor.

MS. McCLdSKEY: No questions, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: M:. Sugarman. |

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mrs. Dalrvmple, Mr.yﬁonney asked you about the
distance and whether the Conrail line is hetween‘your
prdperty and the transmigsion line. TIs there any

significancelto»your heaith that the Conrail line is

‘?betwéen your property line —-

, MR.’BONNEY: Objection, Your Honor.
MR. SUGARMAN: 1I'm sorry. 1 will réphrase the
question. |
BY MR. SUGARMAN:
Q. Is there any significance to your concern, does
it have any bearing on your céncern about prudént
avoidance, that there is a Conrail rail line between you

and the transmission line? Does it help you in any way?

CCOMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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A. No,

Qs Do~you‘have any idea from PECo as to-how‘far
You have to be from the transmission line to be safe?

MR. BONNEY: 'Your Honor, that is bevond the scope
of my cross~egamination.

MR.‘SUGARMAN: It is related tO»thé issue of
distange;

- JUDGE. SMOLEN:- Wit the loose interpretation of the

rules, I will permit the question.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Do you have any idea from PECo how far you have |

to be from the transmission line to be safe?
| A. We have literature. I am not sure if it was
from PECo.

Q. And does it tell that you will be safe?

A. No.

MR. SUGARMANZ- Thank-you. No further questious.

'JUDGE SMOLEN: Anything else of the witngsé?

MR. BONNEY: No, Yout Honor. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: The’witness is excused. Thank you
yvery‘much for appearingfand testifying.

k(Witness excused.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's take a five minute break for

the‘¢ourt‘rep¢rter.’ ’

{Recess.)
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Are we ready to proceed with the
next witness? |

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, sir

Mrs. Hall, please.
Whereupon,

PATRICIA KELLY HALL

'having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE SMOLEN: 8tate your full name and home
address.
THE WITNESS: Patricia Kelly Hali,,H¥a~1~l, 641
Valley View Rocad, Langhorne.
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mrs. Hall, would you identify,the approximate

location =~ I take it vou're & near neighbor of
Mrs. Dalrymple, is that corfect? | |

A. Yes, I am.

Q. And can vou just give us an overall
perspective? Can you tell us how far away you'afe from
the other witnesses, Mr. Koerper and Mrs. Lawler?

A. That I wduld not know. |

Q. Several miles? |

A. Yes.

Q. You are also téwar&s the eastern en& of the
line. |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617180
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Ao Yes-
Q. Mrs. Hall, what is the composition of your

particular family?

16 and 13 and a son 12.
Q. And is your house -~ are you on the same side

of Valley View Road as Mrs. Dalrymple?

§ A I am at a-different angle. We runs parallel

with the line and I am at a different angle and up the
hill. |

Q. So which part of your house is closest to the
line?

A. The side yard. But because we are on a hill
much of the c¢hildren‘'s tim; is spent playing at the
hettomvén the street in fronﬁyof Mrs. Dalrymple's house’
"'because that is on avflat area, meaning if the&yare
V’*ﬁiaying’barl or  whatever ‘they would nctAbe on this hill
: this we live on. So they are down at thé bottom of the
| street playing.

Q. This an area thét ig far behind your house, in
other words? Quite a Few feet béhind your house?

A. Yes, from the side of our house down the
gstreet. |

Q. Down from the side. Okay.

And that area, is that part of your property that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 7617150
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you'‘re describing down the bottom of the hill on the side

of your house?
- A. No.

Q. Whose property is that?

A. There is another neighbor beéween me and the
bottom of the street.

0. Aﬁd that neighb&r ‘has that property?

A. Yes. | |

Q. Does that neighbor have children also?

A. No.

Q. But your children are allowed to uge that
§ré§erty to play -~

| MR; BONNEY: Your Honor, he is 1eading.thé witness.
MR. SUGARMAN: I'm just trying to’~-
JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, can you rephrase, please?

A: I would say == I don't know if I am explaining

© this correttly but the~street~runs,par31191 with this

iine and Mrs. Dalrymple's house is on this street down at'

the bottom of the street. The street is where they play

a lot. Not necessarily im my exact neighbor's vard. It |

would be down in the street, street hockey and riding
bicycles and she has a baéketball court out front. As a
matter of fact, we spent a lot of time in their pool.

Q. And how,far from the transmission line is that
property? |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (7171 761-7150 -
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18|| did own. I have moved all of our electria alarm’clocks
19;' away from tﬁe heads of everyvone's bed.
20? Q. What will vou do if the lineyis energized? How |
21 will vou change your lifestvle in puréuant of prudent |
zzdk‘avoidance? -
23 A. I won't allow my children to play down there
any longer. Mrs. Dalrymple is my best friend in the’
25 neighborhood. I would not want to swim or visit down
‘COMMONWEALTF‘{ AEPOATING COMPANY (717) 7617450
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“dmd* telave. ' We will mot-use: an electric blanket, which we
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A. Her property?
Q. The property where the chiidren play.
A. Whatever it was she stated. I wouldn;t know it |
exactly.
@. And what action would you take by way of --
first of all, have you become aware of the transmisgsion

line and do you have an understanding as to prudent

A. I do have an understanding of it. I have read
a lot about it. I watched the Diane Allen special that
was on the news. And I practice prudent avoidance in my

house to the point where if I use a microwave I will

the kitchen while I am using it. I do a lot of preparing
of my dinner meals only in the oven so that everything is

in there and I don't have to stand there. I put it in
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1l there.
2 Q. What would you do with respect to your home?
3 A. I would like to have -~ at that point I would
4 like to have the E/MFs measured so that I would know, you |
5|l know, what is the dosage that would bé that far.
6 MR. SUGARMAN: Thank vou, Mrs. Hall. That's all I
7 have. Thank you.
-84 | JUDGE SMOLEN®: :»cross—éxamination; Mr. Bonney.
9{ MR. BONNEY: One moment, Your Honor.
10 JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.
1 ~ (Pause.)
12 CROSS—EXAMINATION
18 BY MR. BONNEY:
M Q. Good morning, Mrs. Héll.
15,~ A. Good morning. |
16 | Q. I'm just curious.. Areé you one of the mnamed
" M- protestants in this matter?
18 A. A named Protestant?
19 | Q. Yes.
20 f AJ T don't know. I am a member of PAUSE.
21 Q. I take it , then, y’oﬁ don't know whéther your
22 name has been identified in any of the pleadings that
28}  have been submitted? |
24; A. No. I don't know.
' 25 Q. How long have you lived in your home?
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (717)761-7150
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A. Five vears. 'My’husband designed this house and

built it himself and as a result it has saved quite -=-we

would not be able to afford to live in this neighborhood

had we just purchased a house.

0. And pardon me if you have alréady'testified‘to

this but do you know how far vour house is to the line?

,“ 'A. Approximately 600 feet.

MR. BONNEY: -Phat's all I have,. Your Homor. .

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Khanwalkar.

MS. KHANWALKAR: I have nothing Your‘Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Burket.

MS. BURKET: No queStions.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. McCloskey.

MS. McCLOSKEY: No questions, Your Honof;
JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.:

MR. SUGARMAN: No questions, Your Honor.

L“"‘“' “JUDGE*SMOLEN :~-*Thank' you very much for appearing

and testifying. You are excused.

(Witness exdcused.)

MR. SUGARMAN: I would like to call Mrs. Glathorn.

”Wheréupon,

BARBARA GLATHORN

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE SMOLEN: State vour full name and home

address for the record.

«««««««
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14 THE WITNESS: My name is Barbara Glathorn,

2 G-=l-a-t-h~o-r-n. I reside at 467 Militia Hill Road.
3:F ‘Upper Southampton;
4 ' JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.
s |  DIRECT EXAMINATION
e  BY MR. SUGARMAN :
7l Q0. Mrs. Glathorn, would you describe to His Honor
= ”*“8“'*tﬁéuappmoxiname«&ocamianwthatfyau;1i¥e‘inuin>relﬁtion to

[+ Mr. Koerper or one of the other witnesses that you ¢ould
10“ use as a point of departure?
i1 A. I am approximately two miles east of

12 Mr. Koerper's house.

| ;
13 |f Q. And how long have you resided at that address?
14 || A. Ninteen years.
i5 Q. Could you describe your family composition?
~16'_ 4 A. My husband, Kennett,’and my daughter Jennifer
 "“ 17" is 17 yéars old. | | ‘
18 i | | Q. Can you describe the relatibnéhip~in distance

19| from your home and from your property to the poles and/or
20 wires of the transmission line?
21 i ‘ A. Our house faces a street at which across from

22/l that street is another row of houses and right behind

23|l that row of houses which face us is the line. It is

it A ,

24| approximately 400 feet from the end of our property.
it : o

o5 Q. And what use do you make of your property that
fi COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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would be -- let me put it the other way. What would you

do by way of prudent avoidance in regard to the use of

your property if the line is energized and why?

A. We have decided we would spend a lot less time
outside, which would be hard for us because we enjoy the
property. We bought this house in the suburbs in this

location because of the beautiful woods and the great

- amount -of «land: that we had amd use the:ocutside a lot. for-

barbecuing and volleyball, my daughter sunbathes all the
time. = Shs haS~friends over, we play croquet, badminton.
Q. What information have vou received bf obtained
through your own reséarch’which has 1éd you ﬁo that
conclusion?
A. 1In all of the readings that I have done the
uncertainty of how much damage E/MFs haVe'oﬁ human beings

is enough to make me want to sell my house at this point.

e infgperes e g 4i0UYE 'Yyou deseribe the research- that you have

18 | done in terms of the information you have obtained?

19 | A. Microwave News, Currents of Death, the New York

20} Times, the Inquirer. The newéﬁapers all the timé. The

21“ magazines. CBS's series on the effect of E/MFs, Diéne~

22| Allen's seﬁies. I am'reading constantly.

23" Q. What information do you derive from all that

24 | Tesearch? |

25' : A. That E/MFs are a hazard, that they do causék
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717}.761-7150 ‘
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bioclogical changes in the cell composition in people of
all ages. Because of my husband's condition -=- he had
polio when he was five -~ and because of the amount of

¢ancer in my family, my daughter is at risk for becoming

- a candidate for contracting cancer, I am concerned for

all three of us.

QQV Are you aware of anv actions that have been
taken elsewhere by official- agencies to practice prudent
avoidance by way of relocation?

MR. BONNEY: Objection, Your Honor. I don't think

she is qualified to testify about what other agencies

~have done.

MR. SUGARMAN: Again, it goes to the reasonableness
of her apprehension.
| JUDGE SMOLEN:  The guestion éalls‘for a yes or no.
Are you aware? It didn't ask what they were.
| BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Of any actions taken by any governmsntal or

official bodies?

JUDGE BMOLEN: Let’s jusf find out if she's aware.
A. Explain that a little further.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:
Q. Are you aware of any schools that have been
1écated,0r relocated baséd on —-- |

A. Yes. 1I have one in my statement here.

- COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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0. Could vou describe to the Commission what;fou
are aware of?

MR. BONNEY: Objection, Your Honor. If the
Protestants want to talk about a school I think a
representative of the school that can be cross-examined

about why they moved or did not move should be made

‘available. I don't think this witness is qualified to

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's find out if the witness has

anything to do with the school.

THE WITNESS: I am an elementary 5ch001 teacher.

JUDGE'SMOLEN: Wait. You have an attorney. Let
him proceed when there'skan objection.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Have you been made aware through the literature

and your reading of the literature as to any school

ﬂ““ibéaticn“décisﬁbﬁs'th&ﬁ“h&ve«been based on E/MF concerns?

A. Yes, 1 have.

Q. Whét are those?

A. One‘that I have cited in the statement is --

MR. BONNEY: Objection, Your Honor. This is
hearsay and irrelevant. Thefquestionkhere is whether thé
Erotesﬁants will be advefsely affected by this line.

THE WITNESS: I will mention that in the answer.

JUDGE- SMOLEN: You have a competent attorney. He

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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i“ is the one that has to speak for you.
2| . MR. SUGARMAN: This goes to the company's
3| recommendation to practice prudent avoidance and‘what is
4|  prudent avoidance.
51 MR. BONNEY: That is what he asked, Your Honor.
6l MR. SUGARMAN: Let me finish.
7’ | JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

o 8 5? MR. -SUGARMAN: - It goes to that. If the witness

becomes aware that public school officials havé annouhced
10| that they are moving the school because of E/MF concerns,
11j that is a factér that a reasonable person would take into

.congideration in making their own decision.
13 JUDGE SMOLEN: Shouldn't that be your question?
14f IE you bélieve'that a school has been mdved because |
15 of E/MF congiderations does that concern you?
16 THE WITNESS: Yes, it does.

ERE S & wn Kl ah

Ve BY MR. SUGARMAN:

18  Q. What school are you aware of where that has
i occurred?
20 A. Just recently in Fresno, California, schcc1
21}l officials have agreed to close part of an elementary
; 22  school withinkilo feet of ~-
k23’ MR. BONNEY: Objection, Your Honor. That is
:;aompletely irrelevant to --

g5 1 MR. SUGARMAN: It is not irrelevant at all. It is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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extremely relevant, How c<ah they'say it is irrelevant to
people's apprehension?

JUDGE SMOLEN: One voice at a time. The reporter
can only get one voice at a time.

The witness has testified in response to my
fuestion that she has concerns because she hag read fhat
a échocl was‘mdvea and/or ciosed by reason of E/MF.
That's it.

MR. SUGARMAN: A1l T want to do is identify the
school. ‘;

JUDGE SMOLEN: You already did. A schodl in
California. |

MR. SUGARMAN: Fresno, Califormnia.

JUDGEfSMOLEN: Let's g6 to the next'ﬁuestion.

MR. SUGARMAN: I don't have any other questions‘of

this witness, Your Honor.

“r o MR~ BONNEY: May Ihave just a moment, Your Honor?

MR. SUGARMAN: she hag a.prepared statement, Your
Honor. I have tried to take her through the substance of
it but I'm not sure if she wants to add to that.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, you can ask her.

Anything further you want to add?

THE WITNESS: Could I read my statemgnt?

JUDGE SMOLEN: sShow it to Mr. Bonney first. Do you

have another copy of it?

COMMONWEALTH REPQF&T!NG; COMPANY: {717y 761-7 1,‘5}3
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b MR. SUGARMAN: ‘I have a copy and I will tﬁrn»it

9 over.

31 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, again, this is the first
4 time we have seen this. We asked previously for

5| documents and I don't think this was --
6 THE WITNESS: I didn't consider this a document. I
7l  just thought it was my public testimony and I was allowed

s+ .-+ gl . to bring this and read it.

9|l JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, at & hedring you are supposed
10f to give oral testimony. Sometimes we permit unsworn
11‘ statements to be given and they are treated as that,

2  unsworn statements.

13 But let's wait for a moment.

14i , {(Pause.)
sl MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I think this falis in
16 the unsworn statement category. | |

Sretmes feeeyg omos UMRUUBONNEYT' Your Honor, we understand that the

18 witness, Mrs. Glathorn, has an interest in making the

19|l statement and if she would like to do so off the record

20l in the unsworn --

21 | JUDGE SMOLEN: In the unsworn category.
22" : MR. BONNEY: We have no objection.
23 JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don't you ¢ross—examine -- so

24 that the record is orderly, crosgs—eéxamine based on the

25|  testimony that was given. Let's mark this as -- well,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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1 no, we had better not. Just cross—eXamine and then we
2 will deal with the statement afterkyour cross-examination
3 ‘, is completed.
4 ,‘ o CROSS-EXAMINATION
5 . BY MR. BONNEY:
,’6‘ b 0. Good morning, Mrs. Glathorn.
?ﬂ: ‘ A. Good morning.
T N -1 e Q. E-belie?ewyourtestified that it is your »
9 understanding that your home is about 400 feet from the
16 1line, is that correct? |
ol A. Approximately.
12? ‘ Q. What is therbasiskfor‘that?:
13  A. T'The peopie Qho live across the stfeeﬁ, the
i4: distance from their house to‘the Iine. I’am juStfjndging
15 the distance from their house to our house.
1'6 Q. You have not measured it?.
i A. No.
18 | 9. Am I correct that there are several houses
19§ between you and the 1'ine?
20" | A. One row of houses. And 1 knéw‘the appréximatef’:
21} size of all the lots so that's What I'm judging. I know
22| the size of my lot and their lot. |
as |l Q. And beyond that thefe is a Conrail right-of-way
24j before ydu come to the PECo right-of-way and then the
L “ ' 25| line, is that your understanding? N ‘ . :i'
| | |
: . | S COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150 o : 1
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A. 'The line goes == yes - over the Conrail

Q. And there is a road bétweén you and the line?
A. Not a highway, just a street.

Q. ©Okay. A residential sﬁreet?

A. Yes.

Q. Do you have any plans to take E/MF measurements

-at your - home after the line is ehergized before you take

any of the steps that you indicated you would?

A. Definitely.

Q. You talked about the effects of B/MF briefly
and I understood that the basgis of your knowledge was a
variety of articles and‘television reports? ﬂedia
reports, in other words? |

B" Yes.

MR. BONNEY: fThat's all I have, Your Honor -- I?m
gorry. One more question.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

BY ﬁR.VBOMNEY:

0. Am I correct that you can't see the line from
your house?

A. Correct.

Q. There are heavy woods in between?

A. Not heavy, but there are trees.

MR. BONNEY: Thank you. That's all I have.

GCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Khanwalkar.

MS. KHANWALKAR: I have nothing, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Burket.

MS. BURKET: Nothing.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. McCloskey.

MS. McCLOSKEY: Just one question to clarify. I'm

a little confused.
CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY MS. McCLOSKEY:
Q. How many homes are between your housé and then

the edge of the £onrai1‘right~offway? Just the oneé home

across the stireet?

A. Yes. Correct.

>MS. McCLOSKEY: ‘Thank ycﬁ-

JQDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Just by way of clarificatino, have‘yoﬁ any
reason to believe‘that the fact that youf héme’is
gseparated by one tier -- that is, by one h¢u$e~~~ from
the line, makes your neighborhood safe?

A. BAbsolutely not.

-MR. SUGARMAN: No:further questions‘;

MR. BONNEY: Onevfollcw~up<jnst to ciarify.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

. COMMONWEALTH REPQRTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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{ :
1 RECROSS~EXAMINATION
2‘ BY MR. BONNEY:
3 Q. ’You are at 467?
4 A. Right.

5}2 Q. 1Isn't it true that between~you and the line
s’€ there are houses at 489, 491, 500, 508 and 516 on the
‘7' other side of the sgtreet, and_on your side at addresgses

1

glf 477, 485, 493 and 50172

9': A.  But the line goes behind the houses across the
10| street from us.

115 Q. At an angle?

12 " A. Correct.

13 | MR. BONNEY: Okay. Just to clarify that.

14“ JUDGE SMOLEN: 'Anything further? |

15j MR. SUGARMAN: Nothing furtherf
16 JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness is excused from her

f7m “*aWorn testimony at this point.

18 (Witness excused.)

19  JUDGE SMOLEN: And, Mr. Sugarman, are you going to
90|l recall the same witness to give an.unsworn statement?

21 KR. SUGARMAN: " Yes, Your Honor.

22 || JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness is now recalled and you
'23; are now né longer under oath and not subject to

24: croés~examinationi | |

25 || MR. BONNEY: May I make one clarification? The'

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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statements that are to be made cannot be cited in the
briefs?

JUDGE SMOLEN: That is generally the practice.

MR. BONNEY: Okay.
Wheréupon,

BARBARA GLATHORN
read an unsworn statement as follows:
~ MS. GLATHORN: - As a resident of Upper Southampton

Township, I am extremely concerned about the proposed

~construction of the 230 kV transmission line. In the
- Yeadings I bhave done from many states including

Pennsylvania, Canada and countries outside the U.S. there

is sufficient documentation of tragic health effects of
people who live in close proximity to transmission lines
to guestion the geographic location of their

conagtruaction.

70 homes, there are over 50 children, mostly under the
age of 12. There are literally hundréds of children‘in
the’townships of Middletown, Lower Southampton, Lower
Horelandc Northampton and,cther‘areas of Upper
SOuthampton who live along the proposed route 6f the 230
kV line. We are not ready to risk;the health of one of
these children for a powerline that carries with it too
many*ﬁncertainties and has beeén proven not to be needed;

- COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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The routing of such a line through five densely populated
residential townships should not even be considered.
Ag an elementary school teacher I'm concerned about

the adverse health effects such strong E/MF fields might

. have on childrens' ability to learn. Biological changes

have definitely been noted in children, including brain
tumors, leukemia and seizures, who live near transmission

lines. And although. we-may not fully understand how or

 why high and low doses of E/MFs cause these changes,

precaution has to be taken where new transmission lines
are to be put up. Quite obviously, possible serious
health effects were‘not‘taken into consideration when
this Woodbourne-Heaton Road line was planned.

The number of cancer clusters linked to E/MFs
continues to grow with five new clusters reported just
recently. Fresno, California sgchool dfficials have
areed to cloge part cf :an elementary school within 110
feet of a 230,000 volt poﬁerline. The decision cane
’after teachers and parents’protested, charging that tén
teachers and aides who worked in the ten c1assrooms
¢losest to the‘line‘developed cancer during the past
decdade. Two have died and the others are facing the
same.

In Sc¢ranton, Pennéylvania, four cases of cancer and

five cases of Hodgkin's disease, which is cancer’of'the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY (717} 761-7150
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lymphatic system, within one neighborhood are suspected

 to be caused by a nearby 69 kV powerline. And I qﬁote

one mother who said, "It is very frightening and there's
too muchvfor it to be a coincidence. She has a ten year
old child with lymphoma.

We know it is just a matter of time before there is
fedetral legislation safegnardingkthé health of people
with guidelines as to how and where transmission lines
are to be constructed. Several senators and congressmen
have introduced such legislation. But in‘the meantime,k
utility companies cénnot be given carte blanche by phblic
utility commissions to construct such lines, with new
reports coming out daily of cancer clusters showing up in
states all over the country. From the great pumbers of
petitions we have brought here today signed by residents
from the five affected towhships, you will that no one
wants this 230,000 v61t line in their back yards. It's
not worth the risk. |

I &sk that vou take time to'consider all the
factors associated with the construction of this line in
addition to the health issues. Let's begin to make some
positive contributions to future generétions in the étea
of providing safe electrical service to all citizens.

aAnd I thank’yot.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Thank you Qery much for appéaring

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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b4 and testifving.
2| (Witness excused.)
3 MR. SUGARMAN: I would like to c¢all Mr. Matirko.
‘ 4{ Whereupon,
5  ROBERT‘H. MATIRKO
6| having beeﬁ duly sworn, teStifiéd as followus:
t JUDGE SMOLEN: State your full name and home
8( address for the record;"
9 THE WITNESS: Robert H. Matirko, M-a-t-i-r-k-o,
101 1390 Clover Lane, Feasterville.
11 | JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.
12" DIRECT EXAMINATION
13 4 BY MR. SUGARMAN: |
14‘ Q. Mr. Matirko, can you describe where along the
15  line you are in relation to the other witnesses?'
16 I A. Approximately two%and~a~ha1f miles to the east.
. n" Q. Of EQ Koerper?
18 1 A. Yes.
19# Q. And that’is‘in essentially a similar vicinity
20‘ to Mrs. Glathorn?
21 A. I would assume so.
22 4 Q. And what township are'you in?
23 ) A. Lower Southampt@n.
’24  ' . Q. And could you.deséribe ihe‘relationship in
;25; terms of your property line to the line and’poles of the
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING coMPA&Y (7173 “761‘-71‘50
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tranamigsion line?

The corner of my prdperty is approximately 37
the line.

From the line itself?

Yes.'from the line itself.

And which corner of your property?

Well, from the street it would be the right.

And.so is the line along, parallel to your side |

to speak.

No. - It rums coﬁpietely across the back of my 
fact, it crosses over from the far side of the
the near sidefdirectly behind my house.

When you say far to the nearyside of the track,
that thé poles are located on the far side of
to the west of your property?

Yes .

*"And’‘inh ‘bacK'of- your property and to the east of |

rty the poles are located between the rail line
property? | k
Exactly.
How wide ig vour back vard, apprbximately?
A hundred and 95 feet.
So this 37 foot distance applies to that whole
Or does the line move a little bit?

Well, it moves, ves.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. So the one corner it is 37-and-a~half feet?

A. Right.

Q. Can you describe the use of vour back yard?

A. Well, it is a fenced-in property. And we have
an enlarged patio which we use, éspecially in the
éummertime. We eat outgide a lot. WeyhaVe family
functions with anywheres from 20 to 30 peoplé,theré of
all~age9g1 We 'have a hammock out there that we use which
is very close to the line. ﬁe-also have a swing that we
use. And‘we enjoy our yard and we would like to maintain
that. In fdact, I have pictures here to show exactly
where we are. |

MR. SUGARMAN: Let me shows those pictures to
Mr. Bonney and other Counsel.

{Document handed’to Mr. Bonnev.)

(Pause.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's proceed.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mr. Métirkc, would you identify,'let‘s start
with this picture here. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don't vou mark it on the back.

. Mark it as P-4.

{(Whereupon, the photograph was marked
as Protestant's Exhibit No. 4
for identification.) :

- CONMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. What doeés P-4 depict?

A. A portin of our back yard, the fence, our
feﬁce, and then the railroad tracks themselves.

Q. And the people in the foreground, aré~they on
the patio of your yard?

A. Yes, they are.

Q. What does P~5 depict?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mark it down as P-5.

'(Whereﬁpon, the photograph'was marked
as Protestant’s Exhibit No. 5
for identification.)

A. It is a picture of my wife on her swing, which
is located at the réaf portibn of a vard, and shows the
fence and the railroad fracks directly behind.

Q. And where is the line? Where is the
ﬁransmission l1ine? I take it §hen'this picture was taken
the line it was not there?

A. That's correct. This is several years old.

Q. Is the line between your fence and the rail

line?

'A. The line runs -- there is a pole approximately

here on the other side of the tracks. And then there 1is

a pole on this side of the tracks out of the picture

here, and the line goes diagonally across approximately

right here.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. So in the middle of P-5 the line is crossing
the track?
A. Yes.

Q. BAnd from left to right it is coming closer to

you?

A. Exactly.

0. Do you have after photograph here that shows

-‘the -right~hand side of your property where the line is on

the same side of the tracks as your house?

A. Well, actually, this would be the best picturef
This -~

JUDGE SMOLEN: That is P-5 you are referring to?

MR. SUGARMAN: P-5, right.

A. This is the exact corner of my property right

here. .

JUDGE SMOLE&: Td‘ﬁhe right~haﬁd gide of the
picture?

THE WITNESS:k Yes, it is. That's tﬁe closest
point. |

BY MR. SUGARMAN:
Q. Is the pole there?
A. The pole is over here but the line comes‘

diagonally across.

Q. And the pole is just off your property or right

 on the corner of your property just out of the picture?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. Out of the picture basically behind my
neighbor's property.
Q. What does P-6 depict?

{Whereupon, the photograph was marked

ag Protestant's Exhibit No. 6

5 for identification.)

6l A. This picture was taken right from the eddge of
74 'my fence~and‘it is a very clear picture of the tracks and
'k8  on the other-side the Dolphin Swim Club.

9“ Q. Is that picture located where the iine is on-
10| your side of the tracks or is it loéated where’the line
n| ds on the other side of the tracks?

125 A. Again, approximately where it crosses dver.

13 || ¢. And again. how far is the line from your

14‘ pioperty line at that point, the transmiséion line
15| ditself?

16! A. Approximately 37 feet.

e ‘175*“\5“‘“ Q. ' Nowy  Mr: Matirko, what will yoﬁ do differently

18“ ~- first, let me ask you, what knowledge have you

19| acquired and what understanding do you have, IkShouldi
20; Say, what | understanding,do.youyhaVe with respect to
éif the conditions that will exist in terms of heaith risks
22 to you if the line isg energized?. |

23  A. Weil, I amkprimarily ¢oncerned with‘my wife's
24‘ health effects, the effects it will havé on her health.
25 ) She has a very low immune syétem'and every week she has

COMMONWEALTH ‘REPORTINé COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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to get allergy shots and she is susceptible to wmany
things. And 1 am concerned that this will adversely
affect her persbnal health, as mine, of couisea "But
primarily hers.

Q. What actions will you take by way of prudent
avoidance if any if the line is energized? |

A. Well, we would have to curtail the majérity of
ﬁhé use of our back vard, which has always . been very
important to us and we have put a lot of time and money
into it. We have expanded the patio. We have used it
for social functions. We just can't have pedple come
over knowing that this is a potemtial hazardkto their
health. | | |

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you. That's all I have.
Thank you very much.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Before we go to the

‘drogg-exdminationy’ these exhibits, P-4, 5 and 6, are you

going to have them reproduced as exhibits?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, I will.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Because there are a number of
pictures there and we don't want --

MR. SUGARMAN: I am just using thése three.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That is what I thought. Let's just

retain P-4, 5 and 6. So the others the witness can take.

. Crosg~exanination.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY MR. BONNEY:
Q. Good afternoon, Mr. Matirko.
Are you a named Protestant in this matter?
A. I am not particularly, no.
Q. Do you know how far the line is from your home?
A. It is approximately 166 feet from the corner oﬁ
my house to the line itself. |
Q. How long have yvou owned your house?
A: Eleven years.
¢. I take it that when you brought your house the

poles that you were speaking about were located where

they are today?

A. Yes, they were.

Q. Am I correct that freight trains travel on the
railroad lines behind your house? |

A. Yes, they do.

Q.b i,take it that you and your family use
electricity and electrical appliances in your home?

A. Yes, we do.

MR. BONNEY: That's all I have, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Khanwalkar.

MS. KHANWALKAR: I have nothing, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Bnrkét,

MS., BURKET: Nothing, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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i JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. McCloskey.

2 | MS. McCLOSKEY: Yes, Your Honor.

3  | CROSS—EXAMINATION

4 BY MS. MCCLOSKEY:

51 | Q. Mr. Matirko, I may have missed iﬁ, but do you
6| have children that live in your home? |

7“  A. No, we don‘t. My dauéhtet7dées~not/1iVe in the
8 f home. | |

9 MS. McCLOSKEY: Thank you.

ol JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman?

ni S MR. SUGARMAN: No furnher questignst Your Konor,,

JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness is excused. Thank you

ok
{3
e et

;yz
1

13|l very much for appearing and testifying.
(Witness excused.)

MR. SUGARMAN: We would like to call Dr. Farina.

{Pause.)
S W e

“wt . MR. SUGARMAN® '“He''is 'not here. We will bypass him

for the moment.

vI’wonla l1ike to call Mr: Bontempo.
Whereupon,
DANTE BONTEMPO

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE SMOLEN: State your full name and home

THE WITNESS: My name is Dante Bontempo,

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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B~o~n*t-e-m~p~o* I live at 1381 Clover Lane,
Feasterville, in Lower Southampton Township.
JUDGE‘SMOLEN:’ Mr. Sugarman.
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mr. Bontempo, would you describe approximately
where you live along the length of the line?

A. I 1ive-aboutwthree~mi1es from'Eélxberper, east.

Q. Do you live in the same neighborhood as
Mr. Matirko?

A. I do. Directly across the street from him.

Q. And, Mr. Bontempo, where is your‘hduse and your
property located in relationship to the'transmission
line?

A. My house is parallel to the powerline. Tﬁé
front of my house faces the powerline.
| Q. “And approximately how far is it from your
property line to the powerline?

A. About 300 feet.

Q. And what use do you make of your property

outdoors?

A. I cannot make any use of my property because my |

house, I am on a hill. What I do make use of is the

“builder, when he built the development, donated a section

we call the playground, which is on the end of the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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cul~de-sac where I live down near the railroad line
approximately 30 feet away from the c¢enter pole of the
powerline.

I have six grandchildren. This is where we do all
our‘activity on the weékends. We play soccer down there. 
We play horseshoes. We play stickball. And we used to
play bagketball until the’basketbail courts were
vandalized: we don't play there anymore.

| ‘But if this poﬁerline is energized I don't feel
that T will have the opportunity to play with my
grandchildren down there on the weekends anymore.

Q. Now, have you anykplans with respect to the
sale of your house other than with respect tOVthé
transmission line, that is, without regard to the
ttansmissiOn line?

A. Yes. I just retired this past June. I tobk

éarly retirement. My intentions were in about another

- year or year-and-a-half to gell my home and probably nove

into a retirement community of a lesgser value home
because I feel that I need the extra incdme from the
house to’supplement ~= to invest to supplement my income,
which is not very good. And the amount of depreciation
that my’house’will have when this powerline is energized
will not afford me that luxury probably to invest any
money to subsidize my retirement.

T COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY '(7\7') 76172150
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MR. BONNEY: Objection, Your Honor. That is both
speculation and goes to the property value of his
residence.

MR. SUGARMAN: And, again, I am not offering it for

“the proof of damages or condemnation or other award of

damages, which is beyond the jurisdiction of the

Commisggion, but to the issue of the énvironment, the
heélth«and‘safetyﬁdﬁﬁthe people and the land use.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Are vou offering it for proof of
some depreciation, whatever that might be?
ME. SUGARMAN: Yes.

MR. BONNEY: I'm not sure, Your Honor, how

depreciation on his Home, what he perceives will be

depreciation on his home -~

JUDGE SMOLEN: Or devaluation.

MR. BONNEY: Or devaluation. Affects the
environmert 'or the use of his home or'the health and
safety, the things for which it is being offered.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are you offering thig testimony as

proof of the fact, of an alleged fact, that the house

will be devalued --

ME. SUGARMAN: No, Your Honor. The witness is not
an expert and has not tried to sell his house. There
will be other téstimdnyx

I misunderstood your question before. So I am

. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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changing my answer. The testimony is‘offere&'for the

fact that if the property devalues it will have an effect

~on the witness.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Not the fact that it will devalue?
MR. SUGARMAN: No, sir.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He has already answered the question

50 we will let it stand as it is. Next guestion.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. If YOu are not able to sell ycur property ~- if
you are not able to generate the income from the sale of
your property how will that affect the quality of your
life?

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, that is speculation,
again. It goes to the same area. I have the same
objection. |

MR. SUGARMAN: But the problem is that all of the

- effects of ahything are speculation. There is not a

single instance where this Commission grants any

authority that isn't speculatich. #hen you grant a rate
incfease. it is speculation. Anything in the futufe is
speculation. And yet the Commission in deciding to site

a transmission line has to consider what the effects will

be. There is not a single one of them that isn't

speculation.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Speculation is a dirty word in a
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150 -
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c¢ourt proceeding.

MR. SUGARMAN: Exactly.

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, that may be true, what
he's saying, but you dorn't need to ask a witness to -
speculate for the PUC to determine what is going to
happen.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me hear the question again and
let's see if Mr. Sugarman can rephrase it in such a way
as to avoid the taint of speculation.

MR. SUGARMAN: 1I'll rephrase it.

BY MR. SUGARMANt

0. Mr. Bontempo, if you are not abie to c¢reate.a
fund that you were talking about, an investment fund to
generate additional income, how will that éffect the
quality of your life?

A. I would have to change my standard of living
after working for 40 years. |

Q. And how would it have to change?

A. I would not be able to do‘the things that I
thought I would be able fobdo in my retirement life:
travel, have money for luxury items.

MR; SUGARMAN: Thank you very much.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Cross~examihation,

MR. BONNEY: Thank you, Your Honor.

| " CROSS-EXAMINATION

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 7617150
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1 BY MR. BONNEY:

2 ; Q. Good afternoon, Mr. Bontempo.

3 A. Good afterﬁc’:on. |

ol Q. As I understand it, you are not a named

It

5 | ka“ot‘zes‘tant in this proceeding, is that correct?

6 | A. Pa‘rc‘lcn?

7 *‘3 " @g. 1I'm sorry. I will speak up.

8& MR. SUGARMAN& I don't think thé witnesses

9 I necessarily know that. I mean, you can ask it but I

10 : don't think they know that.

u MR. BONNEY: He can answer it, if he kHOWS‘ it or
12 ‘hot.

1 MR. SUGARMAN: Y‘es, But the way vou're asking it,
M 1 it's a leading guestion.

kmv MR. BONNEY: I am allowed to lead. It's

Bl cross-examination. |

T - - MR, SUGNRMAN: T just don't think they necessarily
8 xpow.

SRl M'Rﬂ.‘ BONNEY: Well, they cén answer that.

® JUDGE SMOLEN: 1If the witness doesn't know he can
4. s0 state. |

20 BY MR. BONNEY:

2 Q. Mr. Bontempo, do you know if you're a named
7 Protestant in this‘matter?

2 || A. I am protesting it.

| i COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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Have you been named on any of the pleadings

that have been filed with the Commisgion?

A

T should be. I have been involved with PAUSE

from the beginning.

Q.
A.

Q.

But you don't know if you have been or not?
NO,' I ’dOH't.

Am I correct that there is a street between

your house and the transmission line?

A.
Q.
A.
Q.
A.

Q.

Yes.

And there are other houses across the street?
One house.

In between?

Yes. |

So your property line does not abut the Conrail

property line?

A.

g

A.
Q.

Al

No, it doesn't.

“You‘testified about‘a playgroﬁnd?
Yed.

At the end of your gtreet?

In the cul-de~sac area, down below the

cul-de-gac¢ area along the railroad track.

Q. So it is located right next to the railroad
track? |
A. Right next to it.
Q.' Is there a fénce between.the playground and --=
. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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A. There is no fence.

Q. How long have you owned your home?

al A. Eighteen years.

44 “MR. BONNEY: That's all I have, Your Honor.

5 ~ THE WITNESS: Your Honor, may I make a statement?

6| JUDGE SMOLEN: Wéit until the Othet lawyers have a

7 E ¢hance. | |

s . CROSS-EXAMINATION

9 BY MS..KHARWALKAR:‘

10 Q. I just want to diarify; “Is this playground
11 dedicated for you alone? | |
20 A. Nbs For our community, for our street.

,13:, | Q. It is sort éf aAnéighborhobd playground?

14 |l A. It's a neighborhood playground, yes.

15 | 0. And our main concern is, then, that the

15#, neighborhood playground would no longer be available?

%“ﬂ*"fﬂ*wlfffw~" AL oIt wills bet-available but who would want to

18 || bring children down there?

o) ‘MS. KNANWALKAR: Thank you.

20| JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Burket.
21 |f CROSS-EXAMINATION
o2l BY MS. BURKET:

-3 Q. What is the distapce between ydur'houseuand the

o 24 { Iine?

P ' A. About 300.

“ : ' COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. I thought that was the distahCe to the property |

iine. 1 may be wrong.

A. No. I think it is from thé property -~ from
the house.

Q. From the‘héuse it wouid be 300 feet to the
line?

A. Yes.

0. You mentioned on weekends yoﬁr grandchiidren~
come to visit?

A. Saturdays and Sundays.

Q. ‘IS it every weekend?

A. Just about. We have family dinners every
Sﬁnday; |

MS. BURKET: That's all the questions I have.

‘Thank you.

MS. McCLOSKEY: I have no questions, Your:HOnOr.
“T 7 JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman; |

MR. SUGARMAN: I have no redirect. I'm not sure if
Mr. Bontempo wants to makevan AHEWOLH ==

THE WITNESS: Just a real brief statement on
prudent avoidance.

fJUﬁGE:SMOLEN: Go ahead. As an unsworn sta£ément?

MR. SUGARMAN: I‘m not sure, Your Homor. Make I
consult £or & moment? -

~JUDGE SMOLEN: ‘Yes,k Go ahead"»Let‘s go off the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7 17) 761-7150
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record for a moment.
(Pause.)
MR. SUGARMAN: This is additional testimony, if
Your Honor will allow supplemental testimony.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. What actions have you taken up to the present

 time by way of prudent avoidance?

A. For 35 vears of our marriage, we had an
electric clock, time clock, by our bed on the nightstand.

We threw it out and got a,battéry clock. We'threw out

. our mitrowave oven.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank vou.

THE WITNESS: Can I just make a brief statement,
Your Honor?
» v JUDGE 'SMOLEN: <Well, I thought that was it. ;

| THE WITNESS: It could-be off the record. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, ﬁe~don‘t want to put it off
thé‘re¢ard‘ We can exéuse you as a sworh witnesskand let
yéu make‘a statement‘in;the unswofn;category‘

Is that satisfactory to ydu?

THE WITNESS: Fine.

JUDGE SMOLEN: = Is that satisfactory thCcunsei?

MR. BONNEY: That is satisfactory, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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1; MR. SUGARMAN: kNo objection.
2j JUDGE SMOLEN: Then you are excused, Mr. Bontempo,
3l 4as a sworn witness.
4|l (Witness excised. )
5“ JUDGE SMOLEN: Now you may proceed with an unsworn
; 6) statement. | |
|
71 - Whereupon,
sy -  DANTE BONTEMPO
9i ‘gave an‘unQWOrn statement as follows:
10 MR. BONTEMPO: Your Honor, I am not against high
11t powerlines. I am against unsafe poweflines.k I am not
’12 against power companies. But I am against power
13 companies that have a disregard for the quélity of life
14; of the residents. |
15 ‘Thank you, Your Honor.
 16. JUDGE SMOLEN: Thank ycu'very much for appearing
k*”and testifying, Mr. Bontempo. |
18 || : (Witness eXcuéed.)
(LT . MR. SUGARMAN: I would like'to~céll Mr. Cohen.
2‘0,’ JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Cohen? 1Is he in the room?
21 MR.:SUGARﬂANf’ Your Honor, we can‘cali Mrs. Cohén.
,22: whereupon, |
23 LYNN COHEN
24& having been duly swofn, testified as follows:
25 1 JUDGE SMOLEN:  State vour full néme énd home
GCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150. i
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iA address.

2l THE WITNESS: My name is Lynn cOhen;}L~y~n~n.

3 ¢~o~h~e-n. I live at 1509'Grace Circie, in Feasterville,
44 in the Broockside developmenta I 1ite right next door to
sl Peg Lawler, who testified earlier. My house, there is

8 one house next to mine and then there is the line. I am

7l approximately 177 feet from the edge of my house to the
|l powerline.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Is that from the edge of your property or from

A. From the edge of my house to the pole.

Q. How far is it from your property line to the

A. About 147 feet.
A AR G b tres g 0 AN your ¥ndicdted- there is one property between
your house and the pole?

A. Yes, there is.

R T R R e e e e T R E A A S

Q. And is it your side yard that is closeét to the
pole?

A. Yes, it would be my gide yard but éhen my back
yérd 31305 It runs adjacent to the house..

Q. Can you describe —- first of all; would you

describe vour family?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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A. Yes. I have two children. I have a daughter
who is nine years old and I have a son who is four years

old and is also a diabetic.

Q. And how do you presently utilize your property?

A. Well, basically my little one is home most of

the day and spends probably all of his spare time outside |
playing in the cul-de-sac and in the back yard. From the

-end “of ‘the cul-de~sac, from the curb, is approximately 55 |

feet tO:the pole. We have baseball diamonds set up, the

children play baseball there, basketball, they ridektheir.

bikes there. I would say all the neighborhood children

spend most of their time if not all of their time in that |

area. Tt ig kind of where they gather with it being the

~end of the street.

Q. And you say that’that cul-de~sac is 55 feet
from the pole?

A. Yes.

Q. And when you éay yéui childfeh, you are talking
about your boy is not in ;chbel? ’

A. He goes for school for two-and-a~half hours in

‘the morning and then he comes home. The rest of the

children are not home until four so he spends four to

five at home, in and out of the‘house, of course, but

most of the time, especially in the nicer wWeather we are

outside all day.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7160
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They play on the lawn. They do gymnastics. They dance.

"publication that ¥ could-get my hands on I have read so I

_¢an grow up to be healthy and not sustain any adverse

201

Q. -And vour daughter?

A. She comes homekafter school and playé from‘four
o'clock on.

Q. Outside in the»culéde—sac area?

A. Outside in the cul-de-sac area.

Q. What is the nature of the play activities that
take placé’out there again?

- A.  Baseball, riding their bikes, their electric

cars. We have a swing set. They just sit and talk.

Just about everything that kids do.

Q. What have you learned about E/MF that would
cause you to change the pattern of your life if the line
is energized?

A. Well, there are many things: all kinds of

epidemiological studies from various scientists. Any

can try and make an intelligent decision about whether or
ﬁot this would affect my family in a harmful Way. All
the studies I've read do link E/MFs with health éffeets.
With,my son being a diabetic,‘I have had occasion
to visit Children’s Hospital and see children undergoing
chemotherapy. Health is a primarily issue in my family.

I want to keep my son as healthy as I possibly c¢an so he

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (717) 7617150
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1“ effects of his diabetes.

2 I know I'm not an expert testimony and you don't

3“ want to talk about any of that, but if I may mention I do

4}l have a study where a scientist named Jolley did a --

5 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I am going to object a

6| this int.

k 7" : MR. SUGARMAN: Again, Your Honor, it goes to her
e “"*'8’“rknowledgeiandrthe reagsonableness of pru&ént“avoidénce

9|l that she might practice.

10“ : JUDGE SMOLEN: -She has testified that she has read
‘11fi a study by a certain individual and as a result of your

12|l reading that study what --
13" THE WITNESS: As a result of reading that study I
lér feel since that study shows that the beta cells =-

15 JUDGE SMOLEN: Don't tell us what the study shows.

‘Because that person is not here.

a7 % e Uk E s

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

gl Q. You can say What you understand. You can say
19|l what the study says in terms of what you understand, but

90ll don't quote the study.

'A. What I understand from the reading is that beta |

cells produce 35 percent less insulin,when exposed to
magnetic fields in rabbits.
MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I think we are getting

into ==

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150

AR T I T 10 O, 0 SR TS e S b W . UG g S A S AL O3 SRR R BN B S e s, B e e e Vg Pt N o A A D
i LR S0 o . K . o - . 7 * o\ A € T - B TS .




10 if
1 |

B .4

13
14
15

16

CRRRE i (58 |

18

.19

20, ,

ot

23 ||

24

203

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, we are getting into scientific
testimony. |
MR. SUGARMAN: I am not offering this for the truth

that that exists but only that this witness has read that

and therefore has to take pursuant avoidant steps as

recommended by the utility.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.k So you havé»rééd this

study, ﬁhich o | ’ |
| THE WITNESS: And I have comcluded that I don't

feel in my mind it wduld,he a éafe environmenf to have my :
child playing there when and if this line is energized.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That is your conclusion?

 §HE'WITNéSs: That is my concluéion.

JUDGE SMOLEN: We understand that.

BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

Q. - What have yduudohe'£0\this time as a result of
your awaréhess’bf‘théfpﬁhh-tcfeﬁergiZe that transmission
Iine?

A. I have dane many thingé‘ First of all, wheﬁ i
first becamé aware of the health haiards and effects of

E/MFs I made a lot of changes in my home. I a&jﬁstéd the

“television in my bedroom because it faced the/head offmy

son's bed. I have never used a microwave oven other than
a year. I was given one as a gift and then got rid of it.
There are many things. My children don't sit close to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 7617150
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e 1 the television. We make sure every light is out when we
2 were not in the rooﬁ. We donft use an electric can
3 opener, we use the 61d fashioned kind. We do many
4 things. Whatever we can do to eliminate any of the

5 magnetic fields in our home we've done.

L Along with that we are responsible for other
7 things. My‘childrén drink bottled water so we don't have |
8_; a problem with lead. ' T try to keep-them-nutritionally
91l healthy. We take all the precautions we possibly can to

10 || raise~ouf ¢hildren as healthy children. We just feel it

11’ is unfair that something is béing’put alongside‘my Home
121’ that potentially can harm the}chilﬁren and it is really
v13’ outside of myycontrol‘ That's I'm here today. I'm just

o ‘ﬁ: glad to be given this right to talk. |

15“ Q.  Have you taken any action in anticipation of r
161 this powerline?

e A. Yes, We Wave. Tt'was a long hard decision but
18 il after reading everything we haverread and a lot of talks
'19';_an&zperhaps a. lot of argument,‘we have decided to put our

% home on the market. |

A JUDGE SMOLEN: Is it on the market now?

2 || THE‘WITNESS: Yes, it is currently on the market.
& BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

A Q. Did you adjust the pfice in your diSCnssionskor'
o I . ;

any discussions that you had with respect to a real

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 763-7150
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estate agent bécause~of the pfOpcsed'powerliné?

’MR‘ BONNEY: Your Honor, I am going to object again
3 | on the same grounds that I have stated earlier.
4 JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, she is not really teStifying

5 as to devaluation. She is testifying as to what price

THEsWI?HESEwaWéwhame:héenyaﬂke&»to Tower the

price. But given our financial situation at this time it

'111 o JUDGE SMOLEN: $So you have not lowered it?
12“ . THE WITNESS: So we have not lowered it.
13“ BY MR. SUGARMAN: -
7. 3| I Q. Have you had any offers?
,1St - A. We haven't had any formal offers. We have had
16 peopie come through the house.

R el vt - s 'HES the -proximity to the proposed powerline

18]
19
o2

21 |

to?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150

affected those peOplé who have come through the‘houseQ
’A‘ Basically, no. We have not~gotten,to~that

pmint formally. It is written on our highlight sheet

that powerlines are being installed, but no, we‘have'not‘

Q. And have you looked into where you can relocate

A. That is really a major problem. I could never

sell my home in good conscience and tell another family
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that there is no problem in moving into that hone.
JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't think that was the guestion. |

A. What we have decided to do is rent a house and

~live away from the line if it is energized and just 1eave 

our house.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:
Q,‘ And that is whether or not you are able to sell |
the home? | |
A. Yes. We have to.
Q. Has it affected ydur family up -- héve these
circumstances that you have just described affected your
family up to the present time?

A. Yes, they have tremendously. Over the past

'year we have been under a lot of stress and in preparing

for this case and in researching my husband has sustained |

ulcers and been hospitalized. There has been a lot of

Stress throuyhout thHe'family. My children, I have a lot

less of my time because I am researching and phone calls
and that sort of thing.
The kids are worried. I overheard a conversation

of the neighborhood children sitting in myﬂgarage, about

five of them between the ages of five and‘lz, discussing

how théyVCQuld possibly halt this line and they don't

want to be split up and what the ramifications -- they

didn't use ramifications, but what the ramifications

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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would be if the line were to be installed and where they
would go. They have been worried also.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you, Mrs. Cohen. I have no

further questions.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Cross-examination.

MR. SUGARMAN: I'm sorry. I have one other

que gstion.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

BY‘MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mrs. Cohen, where are your children's bedrooms
in felationship to the‘line?

A, They are on the épﬁdsite side of the house.

I did have one other thing that I wanted to state.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank vou.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Téll us; You have something elsge?

THE WITNESS: Yes. Also I read that there are

‘ people who are predisposed —-

JUDGE SMOLEN: Don’'t tell us what you read.

THE WITNESS: Oh. I have concluded that --

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, it sounds like this is
going to be expert testimony about E/MF.

THE WITNESS: No, it isn't. |

MR. sUsARﬁAN:,.Again, Yéur Hdnor,kit‘s not being
offered —— .

JUDGE SMOLEN: What topic are you going to talk

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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about? 3

THE WITNESS: The predisposition of'cancer‘ It
rung in my family, breast canéer, on both sides.

 JUDGE SMOLEN: - In youf own family?

THE WITNESS: Yes. |

JUDGE,SMOLEN: All right. Séyit's testimony about
'j‘ your own family. |
=~“~;*"*“ - THE WITNESS: - Hngrandmothers had,breast canceyr and.l.
suffered from that, and being predisposed to that that is
also one 0f my concerns. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: That's one of your c¢oncerns. All

12 right.

13 ' MR. BONNEY: Just a moment, Your Homnor.
~14E {Pause.) ’ | | |
s CROSS-EXAMINATION
| 16 id : BY MR. BONNEY:
i

o r oreoemeqrl % - Qo - Good afternoon, Mrs. Cohen.

18 How long has your house been on the market?

19 | A. About two-and-a~half months.
k Q; You referred to a study by Jolley, is that
correct?

A. That's correct.

Q. Is that a study in 1982 by Joliey;kﬁinshaw and
Knierim-Hinshaw?

A. Yes, I believe it is.

COMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY = (717) 761-7150
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Q. That was published in Bioeiectromagnetics?
A. Yes, correct.
0. Di& I understand you tc say that yvour child has
an electric car? |
A. Yes, he does. We did test those. I ddn't know
the miliigauss 1evels buﬁ I beiieve my,husband,tested
that.
~~L*~Qg*~ﬁowmlongﬁhaVe you lived in your home?
A. A little over eight yeaﬁs.
MR. BONNEY: That's all I have, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Khanwalkar. |
MS. KHANWALKAR: I have nothing, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: - Ms. Burket.
MS. BURKET: No gquestions.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. McCloskey.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
' BY MS. McCLOSKEY:

Q. I just want to go back briefly to the study by

Jolley. I believe we got a little chopped up there. You |

stated that that study dealt with insulin production, is
that correct? |

A. Yes, that's ccrrect;'

Q. Why doés’that concern you?

A. It concerns me because my son is a type 1

diabetic but still does have some insulin producing

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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1' cdells.
2 |t JUDGE SMOLEN: I can't hear you.
3 THE WITNESS: My son is a diabetic and the study

4“ showed that there was interference with insulin producing
5{ wcells and he does still produce cells. So I need to know
what kind of effects that will have on hig insulin

7| production in controlling his diabetes in terms of

A -8  imsulkin injections and disbetes.
9| MS. MCCLOSKEY: Thank you.
10“ JUDGE SMOLEN: Anything further, ﬁr‘ Sugarman?
nlf . REDIRECT EXAMINATION
2 BY MR. SUGARMAN:
‘13  Q. If E/MFs’have an effect on insﬁliﬁ production

14 what would you have to do in order to gsatisfy yourself as

B to your son’'s health?

18 ) MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I think that is outside
sorvmecoqell the scope of thQVCross. ' =z »K

18 |  JUDGE SMOLEN: I think the witness answered that

19( thev are going to rent or move if the line is energized.

THE WITNESS: I will noi expose my children to
magnetic fields. | |
JUDGE SMOLEN: So it has been asked and answered.
’ MR. SUGARMAN: Right. |
JUDGE‘S&OLEN: Anvthing further?

MR. SUGARMAN: Nothing further.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Mg. Cohen, thank yoﬁ‘very much for
appearing and testifying. |
(Witness excused.)
MR. SUGARMAN: I would like to call Mr. Cohen.
Whereupon, |
| WILLIAM COHEN
having been duly sworn, testified as fqllows:

JUDGE -8MOLEN:Z - State your- full name and home

addregs.

THE WITNESS: William Cohen, 1509 Grace Cifcle,

Feasterville. |
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mr. Cohen, Mrs. Cohen that justktestified was
your wife?

A. Uh-huh.
“orirgls 'Endr'ty make' thiwica little briefer, you heard
her testimony?

A; Uh~huh.

Q. ‘And do you agree with what she said as to the
facts and as to your intentions?

"A. Uh-huh.

Q. Did you have any conversations with any

individuals representing Philadelphié Electric Company?

A. Twice.

- COMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY * (717) 761.7150
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Q. Did.they give you information as to the amount
of power that would be generated or used on that line?

A. Yes. Ron dame:out to my house and measured.

Q. Ron;Oédemann?

A. Ron Oedemann came out to my house ~- and
aﬁotherfgentlemen, I don't know who he wds —- and

measured to distance of the line to the corner of my

‘house ‘and-‘gave me  what-he felt the projected magnetic

fields will be. But his varied gay-off from Mr.
EOeggéman‘s. Mr. BpeggemanVSaiﬁ that 360 would be
offfpeak; six would be peak and a thousand WOﬁld‘be four
hours a year. Ron sgaid that six would be off-peak --

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I think this is hearsay.

MR. SUGARMAN: It is an admission by an authorized
representative. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1It's not hearsay. Overruled.
e v igl cofidgdid that ¥y200 would be peak and 1,800
would be, like, four hours a year in the case of an |
overload or a shutdown.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. And those numbers represent what?

K. The milligauss?

Q. No, no.

A. Those are the amps.

¢. And that is the loading on the line?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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A. Right. 1It‘'s an 1,800 amp line.

Q. Were you given projections as to the
milligauss?
Ai YES-

Q. What was that?
A. They projected three milligauss at 600 amps,

five milligauss at 1,200 amps and eight milligauas at

3 1,Kco/amps¢

Q. At what location was that?
A. My house. |
Q. I beg your pardon?
A. My house.
Q. In the house?
A. - When -~
‘Q. I am saying where would those milligauss occur?
A. He didn't sﬁecify. I guess in my héuse,
;”bééauée heimeasured from my house.
Q. Inside the house, right?
A. Yes. | |
JUDGE SMOEEN& Where was the measurement actually
taken? | i
THE WITNESS: He took it from in the nearest corner
of nmy house.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Inside or outside?

MR. SUGARMAN: Can be we clear what measurement we

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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are tdlking about?
JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. The measurement of what?

A. The measurement of the diétance fromkthe'line
to the c¢orner of my house.
| 9. I think His Honor was asking vou about
milligauss. A
MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I think thekwitness is
lné testifying as to what was protected, not measured.

ﬁlé JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. - Not an actual measurement.

2 BY MR. SUGARMAN:
}131 Q. 1Is that right?

14 | : A. Right, right. Protected. Right.

B BY MR. SUGARMAN:

isﬁ “ Q. At what location, again, were those pfojections

‘*‘“”‘““é‘*ﬁ?ﬂ“*ﬁé“whdt locdtdion did ‘they refer to? Where would those

4ﬁaﬂ levels occur?

19 || A. In my house.

Q. Were you given ahy projections that ﬁculd occur
~21; outside your house? | ‘
22k A.  No.
23 0. Now, have you also attempted fo become familiér
94 with the extent to which you need to be concerned?

o5 1l A. Yeah. I try to stay away from, like, the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 -

A




215

dramatic ones, like, Currents of Death and all those type

of things. I try to go for the studies. So I called

around torJohn'Peters,‘Charles Gram, Bill Wisecup, David
44 Carpenter, Ross Adie. WéiﬁOn Jolley, that was

‘ 5“ Bioelectromagnetics, Volume IV, No. 1. pages 103 to 106, |

‘that study. T called all over and spoke to them,

moreoriess. Théy‘sentmng;atu&ies;\but'sumeﬁof them were -
;%@ooﬂtechnicaQ;ﬁnﬁwﬂanmmﬂnmkmmxau&;a But .just speaking to
them -

Q. I‘m;sorry. ~Are these people tﬁat s

A. These are epidemiologist, scientists.

Q. Physicists?

18 4 A. I guess. Some are doctors. Dr. Adie is a

14|| doctor. They all seemed to just -- they made me more

 15f~ fearful than I would have been before I called them.

16 ? Q. Why was that?

BEE SRR BTN 7 TSI 7 A

) o YA CJustt tdlRing to them and giving‘them my

18l gituation.

19 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I'm going to have to

20| object at this point. If he is basing his testimony on

21| conversations he had with others then I think it is
99l hearsay. Those other experts are not here to he
923 cross—-examined. |
24  JUDGE SBMOLEN: He has_hét testified as to what the

251 others said. He said as a result of his conversations

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717).761-7150
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with X, Y and 2. these felks that he has mentioned, he
has taken some action or 18 going to take some action.
Is that what you were going to ask him?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. Based on your
6]l conversations, without telling us what those

7§l convergations were.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q0. What action will you take?

A. bDike my wife said -- well, she put it, the daf
the line is energized she is leaving. So I can either go
with her or -- so I called Select Rentals and séoke to
Valerie. They are a 1arge home rental company. She said
she could put me in a house within a week. So that is
what we will end up doing if it goes‘through.'

Q. Have you acquired a meter yourself?
} w“[«4»f*A2 '¥ed. *‘That is how we did stuff in onr'hcuse as
| far as the television goes. And there is no -- I mean,
there is no field around us at all right now. The only
electrical appliance we have is a toaster. |

| 0. Have vyou incurred any health problens?

A. Yes. I was hospitalized with ulcers about two |
months agq, |

Q. Prior to that had vou ever suffered fronm

nlcers?

COMMONWEAL‘I"H REPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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No. In fact I had a full physical for a half

million dollar live insurance policy in November and

there was no problem.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank vou. I don't héve any further

guestions.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Bonney.

MR.

BONNEY: Thank you, Your Honor.

' ‘CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. BONNEY:

Q.

I believe you testified that the only

e¢lectrical appliance in your house is a toaster?

A.

Yes, appliance. Yes. We had a microwave

about ~~ when we first got married. It was given to us.

One of the big Amana Radar Ranges. Then we read an

article that said they leaked radiation, so that went.

0.

home?

You do - have electric lights in yvour home?

7' Y€ but they are not appliances.

Do you have an electric stove?

No, gas.

ﬁow about a refrigerator?

Yes. That is an electric appliance.

Are there any other uses of electricity in vour

In what way?

in any way. Lights or -~

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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A. Well there's»akcentral air conditioning systen.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Vacuum cleaner?
THE WITNESS: A vacuum cleaner, yes.
MR. BONNEY: Nothing further, Your Honot.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Khanwalkar.
MS. KNANWALKAR: I have nothing.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Burket.
M3 . BURKET: No gquestions, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: ,Mé. McCloskey.
MS. McCLOSKEY: I have no questions, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarméné
MR. SUGARMAN: Nothing, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness is excused. Thank you
for appearing and testifving, Mr. Cohen.
| {(Witness excused.)
MR. SUGARMAN: I c¢all Mrs. Dempsey.
Whereupon,
CAROL DEMPSEY
having been duly sworn, tegtified as followé:
,&UDGE.SMOLEN: State your full name and home
address.
THE WITNESS: Carol Dempsey, D-e-m-p-s-e-¥.
| JUDGE SMOLEN: And your address?
THE WITNESS: 705 Buck Road, FeastefvilieQ

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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BY ME. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mrs. Dempsey, would you describe where your
property is in relation to some of the other witnesses?

A. My property is about two~and~a—qﬁarter miles
‘east of Ed Koerper.

Q. And vou are located on Buck Road, is that
right? '

A. Yes, that;s right.

Q. In‘Lowgr southampton Township?

A. Yes.

Q. And do you have any children?

A. Yés. I have three girls‘

0. And their approximate ages?

A. Tﬁen€y~one. 19, and 14.

Q. And where is vour house located in relationship
distance-wise to the transmission line?
‘““'“‘”R.*"MY“pfoQérﬁy*?ﬁﬂe*iénapprOXimately 105 feet from
the transmission 1ine. And.my honée is about 150 feet,
the house itself.

Q. And does your property abut the transmission
line right-of-way? ¢

A. No, it doesn't. I live on one side of Buck
Road and it is right across the street.

Q. Is there another residential property on the

other side of Buck Road between Buck Road and the line?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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A. No, there is not.

Q. So in effect it is your next door neighbor
across the street?

A. I look out my front door and’front window‘and I
see this line, ves.

Q. Is there a strip of grass or stething’between
Buck Road and the tramsmission line?

voe - A Jdust the right-of-=way, I beiieve;

0. Of the road itself?

’Al From the rcoad to the train tracks. I'm not
sure exactly how much distance is there but it is very
cloge.

Q. Are the poles on the same side of the railroad
as you or are they on the other side?

A. They are on;my gide.

Q. Now, can you describe who you -= well, first of

“all, “in Vour' houge, ‘where do your children sleep in

relationship to the front of your house?

A. My children sleep in the two bedrooms that are

in the front of the house. So the wall of their bedroom

faces the line.
Q. And this is upstairs on the second floor?
A. Yes, that is right.
Q. So they are elevéted, approximately, 10 to 12

feet before above the street?

GCOMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A. No. Our house is up on the hill. When I look

out my front window I am almost even with the train

tracks. I look out on the train tracks. 8o that is how

high the house is. And the poles, being, what, about 70

feet high, you can see them out the bedroom window, too.

In fact, there is one right there, a large pole right in

front af the house.

Q. - So the train tracks'and the pole are elevated
above the street also? Or are they at the street level?

A. No, they are elevated.

Q. And you say your house, that your front yard is
uphill from the road?

| A. Yes.

0. So you are elevated also?

‘A. That's right.

Q. Now, can you describe the use that you make of
your property outdoors?

A. Yes. Well, we use our back yard quite a bit.
The property goes up a hill-even further in the back and
we have a huge terrace. I guesé 1 spend about eight

hours a week out there gardening. And then we have

barbecues and family get-togethers and the girls sunbathe

out there and play badminton and croquet and have their
friends over in the back vard.  We hdve a patio.

Q. What have you learned about the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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electro-magnetic forces that has led you to any

conclusions or understandings about the need for

practicing some kind of action by way of prudent

avoidance?

A. Well, in all the studies I have read and all
the newspaper articles, New Yprk Times, our township
Courier ran a three page article on E/MFs and the~céusesf
the effects of ‘E/MF8, and it's a great concern:

Q. Ag a result of that what actions would you take
to differ your life patterns in the event that the line
is energized?

A. I guess I would have to —- i am not in a
pesition to sell my house right now because I have two
children in college. And we have a very high loan taken
out on the house and there is no other equity left and

thete won't be if the house would depreciate. $o

e *“"Yfﬁ “thérefore we have to just spend as much time as possible

18

19‘

20 )

21 W
22 It
{

g3 1l

24|

25 |

away from the house.

Q. Do your children have relationships with other
children in the neighborhood?

A. Yes, they do. We have beeén in our house for 13
yvears; snythey have school friends ard neighborhood
friends.

JUDGE SMOLEN: How many children~do you have?

THE WITNESS: Three. RS
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Two are away at college?
THE WITNESS: No. One is back. She just gra&uated, 
in May and is home. She graduated from college in May. |
JUDGE SMOLEN: And the other?
THE WITNESS: One is in LaSalle University.
 JUDGE SMOLEN: Commutes or lives there?

THE WITRESS: She lives there, but she commutes on

weekends because she works dt Hechingers to make her

gpare money. ’
JUDGE SMOLEN: And the third?

THE WITNESS: The third one is 14. She just

~started high school.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:
Q. How would you change your, in referring to your

14 year old, how would you change vour 14 year old's

- lifestyle in the event this theé line is energized?

A. Well, I guess it would be difficult for her to
have -- I wouldn't want her to have her frieﬁds over in
our back vard or front yard, plaving games. T guess she
would have too spend morektime away from our home.

Q. Have vou had contact with any PECo employees

with respect to this potential sale of your house?

4. I don't have a potential sale.
Q. Or with respect to the condition of your

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. {717} 7617150
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property?

A. The only contact I had was with a Charies
-Martin.

Q. Who is that?

A. He is a puhli¢ relations petson for PECo.

Q.. And what -~ |

A. And I had calleq;himhand;—~ I guess I called in
regaxd'ta the-condition of ‘the: property that' they were:
workihgfon. putting the line up. ‘Théy'had left it in
such a mess that lookihg out from my frcnt, the’front of

my house, it was very undesirable.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You put it in the past tense.
13 ‘ THE WITNESS: Well, it still is very undesirable.
14|l It has not been fixed. Mr. Martin said that after thé

i5 line was up that, you know, he would -- how did I put it

-= _he might c¢onsider or PECo mightyconsider‘putting in
g¢otie’ 'kind ‘of plant -gover. Because they cut down all the |

treQS" Before I didn't see‘from my property from the

timekthe shrubbery bloomed andithe frees were in bloom.

All summer you could not see the train Iiné, you couldn?t '
21 see the trains. |
22" "~ JUDGE SﬁOLEN: So it's nbt a queStion of’degree out |
23 || ‘there; it's a question of -=
24: : | THE'WITNESS: Well, what happened is when4they cut

25} down all the trees and defoliated the ground, people

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150

AT 8 Sy b A meSt -3 ras ) B S S e Y e
& o R d = Y 5 AT v




EAEA]

225

starting leaving tires there and throwing trash. You
camé up Buck Road and I guess you fiung it ouﬁ of your
car. There were tires -- or there was a tire there --
JUDGE SMOLEN: You keep talking in the past tense.
THE WITNESS: There is no longer =- they cledned
thatkup. Theré ig no longer traéh there. But &all the,

trees were cut down gso therefore it is looking at just a

"biﬂ*épentdin&er‘black 1ot and that is what T Yook at from

ny front wihdow; from the front of:ﬁy home. So it hés
changed the desirability of my home.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank'you. No further guestions.

JUDGEkSMOLEN: Mr. Bonney.

ME. BONNEY: ‘Thank vou,; Your chor.

| © CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. BONNEY:

Q. An afternoon, Mrsg. Denpsev.
o+ Lf you know, do you know if you are a named
‘Protestant in this matter?

‘A. I believe I an. But I am not 100 percent. I

gigned a paper.

Q. I understand there is a road that goes in front

of your house?
A, Yes. It is one lane each way. It is called
Buck Road. I believe it is a state highway, a state

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY " (717) 76817150
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Q.' And did you saykyou‘have owned your home for
about 13 years?

A. Yes.

Q. The trees that you were talking about that have

been cdtbdown, those have all been cut down on the
Ccnfail property as far as you know?

A, On the fight—of*way'that PECo has purchased
from Conrail.

MR. BONNEY: That's all I have, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Khanwalkar. |

CROSS—-EXAMINATION

BY MS. KHANWALKAR: |

Q. When you said that you would spénd.as‘little
timé as possible in the house if the Iine'waé energiied,
wowld you do that without taklng measurements or would
you first take measurements and then declde if you wanted
togpend less time in your house?

A. Well, I would take measurements. But éince
there is no proof that a 16w measurement isn't harmful,
sobuntil somedne concludes, makes a conclusion that one
wéy‘is mofefharmful than the other I don't think I would
take a low heasurémenﬁ as being safe.

Q. So you are talking about‘any detectable -
anythihg that is detectable, you would‘stay'aﬁay from

ydur house?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150 -
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A. I would think. Because it is full-time. 1It's

R

L]

not - like something that you would use, your

3l dishwasher that you can put on-and go out of your

4 kitchen, or your microwave you c¢an get and 1éaVe. And
5/l you have no readings, but you don't know what's'going
; su, through and what the readings are. Yoﬁ can't read it

7} everyday.

ceee o gilbaee LW M8, KHANWALKAR:  Thank vou.

9 JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Burket.
10 |f MS. BURKET# No questions,rYour Honor.
i | JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. McCloskey.
12 || : MS. McCLOSKEY: No questions, Your Honor.
13 JUDGE SMOLEN: ﬁr. Sugarman. |
14‘ ‘ MR. SUGARMAN: No redirect, Yoﬁr Honor.
5] JUDGE SMOLEN: ‘Thank you’very much for appearing
6 and testifying, Mrs. Dempsey. You are execused.

S N i? Cemman avencen ‘ - {Witness excused.}
18“ JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don‘t we break for lunch at this
19 point and return at two o'clock.
20 : So we will stand in recess until‘two.
ol (Whereupon, at i:oo p.m., the hearingVWas

22 || adjourned, to be reconvened at 2:00 p.m. this same day.)

23

a5 |t
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AFTERNOON SESSION
(2:00 p.m.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are we ready to proceed?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Next witness.

MR. SUGARMAN: Frank English, please;
Whereupon,
“:'*‘?*w;w”~_ FRANK‘ENGLiSE ek

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

““? JUDGE SMOLEN: State your’full name and home ‘
n{ address.
THE WITNESS: My name is Frank English. I reside
135 at 239 West Bristol Road, in Feasterville, Pennsylvania
Ml 19053. |
DIRECT EXAMIWATION
16‘ Q. Mr. English, can you identify youf approximate
:‘“ibééiion«aioﬂg*thé'ddurse~¢ﬁ~the transmission line from
18]] east to west? |
’  A. Okay. I;am:approximately‘a mile—-and-a-guarter
from\Mr.‘Cohén's residence.
Q. East or west?
22f A. East.
23 Q. East of Cohen?
A. Yes.
25? Q. ’Okay.r And what tqwnship.afe you in?

. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARY  (717) 761-7150
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A" That ig in Lower Southampton.:

Q. And can you describe the relationship,
geographically between your property and the transmission
line? |

A. We sit approximately 101 feet from the pole.’

Q. khnd when you say we sit, is that the~property
line or the house?

wm  A. - No. She -corner.of my house is. approximately
ial‘fcat‘ The property line is about 90 foot.

Q. And where is your -~

A. Excuse me. Let me rephrase that. It is 90

foot from the edge of my property to the pole.

Q. And what part of your property is closest in

proximity to the line?

A. It would be the northwest corner of our house.

" The line runs at an angle and we set at an angle to the

line. : e e
Q. And is the northwest corner of your house at
the front or rear of your house?
A It would hé the rear.
Q. So the transmission line runs at an'angle,
let's say, across the rear'end;of your property 80 feet
fiom thé property line?

A. It runs at an angle on the west gide of the

house. The house sits on an angle. The line runs at an

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING QOMPANY {717) 76157160
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angle in accordance with the house. The closest point

would be the northwest corner.

Q. Can you describe the uses that you make of your |

property, the house? What is your particular utilization

;5  of your property?
'6’ A. Well, we set back off of Bristol Road several
7é hundred feet and it is Very~secluded. We have a lot of
~&‘ trees.-*Uﬁfortunately~b§ere»haﬂe«béenva lot of trees
9 destroyed. We built a deck which runs the full length of
16 the back of tﬁe house. The house itself is 62 foot in
iﬁﬂ length. The deck is approximately 80 foot long. It is
12§ 55 foot across one side and 45 foot across £he other
13? ‘side, the 45 foot side being cn’thefwest side.
14“ 0. So that is located several hundred feet from
15: the road in a private area, so to speak?
16 | A. Right.
e v e QuerPHE ds framed by your property?
18” : A. Right.
’19“ 0. When you measureée 100 feet fme the héﬁse, afe
“ you measuring from the edge of the deck?
21 |f &. From the northwest cormer of the house, which
H .
‘22  ‘also~is our bedroom. The deck itself at that point is
~23“ eight-~and-a-half foot wide, Our property line at the
;24§ corner of our house, at that point is ten féot‘ HWe are
9511 off of the COnrail right-of-way by ten foot.

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. And so the transmission line is within but over

from the edge of Conrail's right-of-way?

A. Right. The transmission line is from == their

pole runs 30 foot east and is still on Conrail's property

at that point.

| Q. Now, can you téll us what;knOWIedge you had as
to electro-magnetic fields when you found«out about the
transmission :kine -and what. you do aS-afresultfof fiﬁding
out about the transmisgion line? | |

A. I have to back up here a second. I happened to

be home and saw some‘activity'on the Conrail line. I
asked a gentleman what was going on and he told me that
Philadelphia'Electric was bringing a 230,000 volt

powerline down,the Conrail right-of-way. And at that

point I happened to remember reading some articles with

regard to electro~magnetic fields and I hecémé very
concerned about it. el

I contacted Conrail and they referred me to the
Philadelphia Electric‘Company'people; I spoke to a
gentleman at their corporate officé downtown and he said
he would have another gentléman call me back, which they
did. I am at a loss for the gentleman's name but I could

provide it.

The next thing, I decided that, gee, I had not seen

anything in the newspapers in regards to this particular

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7617150 :
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1 line, so I went to our local township, which is Lower

2 Southampton, and I asked at one of the township meetings
3l if thev were aware of the potential line being
4]l constructed on the Conrail line. At that point they told |

5l me that they were not.
6 So it happéned to be covered by one of the local

7 papers. And they talked to me in regards to that and I

e cos @ made the comment that,: vou know, I would really like to
9l get a group of citizens together to discuss this.

f.' , 10 Approximately three days after that conversation a

1l Mr. Bill Gallagher from Philadelphia Electric contacted
12l me. He contacted me and asked me & question and said is
18 your name Frank Church or Frank English. I said my name

14( is Frank English. He said we have spent three days

15 trying to find out who you were. And he at that point

16{ told me that in regards to the sunshine law that it's

RS T T L

17**“%"félcny<or'sdmetﬁing’tdwgivg~a false-name- at a township

18| meeting, which I asked him if he was accusing me of doing

19“ that. He said absolutely not. I said my name was
20 correct when I was out there; unfortunately the paper

picked‘ug a bad name.

He also told me if I wanted to have a meeting feel
free to contact him, I could bring a few of my neighbors
in, and they would consider giving us coffee and

doughnute in their air conditiOned‘office, I told him I
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wasn't interested in that at that point;

Sé we put together a meeting on the gpur of the
momént’and I think we had approximately 60 people at the
meeting where we discussed this particular problem. Also
at that meeting was Philadelphia Electric's man, Stan
Jchnson. Mr. Boeggeman was on vacation, I believé‘

Q. And from all that and from whatkother gources
did you acquire an-understan&ing as to the implications
of eiectro—magnetic fields?

A. VWell, there are numerous books, of course, on
the market, Currents of Death and dther articles. The
NéW‘Yorker had a section in it. And we started to really

get into it. And the more I happened to read about it,

'the‘more I felt that this is something that I didn't want

to be associated with. And it made me very upset and

quite ~= to be gqguite honest, it made me very angry.

v sweegl - What ddd ‘yoir learn about E/MF that- made you

upset and’angry?

A. The point that it is a field that is invisible,
you’really can't control it. You éan bury the line but‘
it still does not stop the process completely of the
electro~magnetic fields. You can consider other
aiternatives such as running lines side by side and that

would eliminate it, but as a whole there is no way of

~stopping the electro-magnetic field. It has a tendency

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 7617150
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A. Correc¢t, ves.

Q.  So you live on the sgame block,and’street that
they do?

A. Yes.  i am more towards the middle of the
street than they are. They are at the‘end of the gtreet
in a cul-de-sac. |

Q. And how close ig your property to the proposed
transmission line? ’

A. I am across the street from it. My house faces
where the line will be.

Q. So you are on the same side of the street as
Mr. Bontempo?

A. Right.

Q. Do you have children that live in f;ﬁr house
with you? |

A. Two.

Q. How old are they?

A. My daughter is 11-and-a-half, aimosﬁ 12. My

son is almost ten.

Q. And do they -- Mr. Bontempo mentioned a

ciil-de-sac or a playground at the end of the street that

ig adjacent to the right-of-way. Are you familiar with

| that?

- Q. Do your children play there?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717)761-7150
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A. I don't allow them to go there‘an& play per Se’
becauge I am usually not going down there with them. We
do take walks. We walk through ﬁhe area. We have a
fenced-in back yard and there is plenty of roon forythem"
to play there.

Q. Have you acquired any familiarity such thatfyou‘
have any understanding of the risks and ﬁangérs, |
associated with the exposure to E/MFs?

A Yés. I can't base this on any definite facts
because I was really too young and I have notfgone'back
to really figure correlations and tried to track down
othéer people, but when I was eight we moved to a
neighborhood in Levittown. We were four houses away from |
~~'ﬁe-ca11ed.them high tension lines at that time. I
don't know whether they still call them that. I have not |
heard that term in a while. -

Out of nine houses, the nine closest houses, we had |
four cases’of cancer. I was oneée of them. We had ohe
case of brain cancer; the woman died. One case of -- and
I don't know what particular canéer the other woman had;
she 5190~&ied‘ One case of uterine cancer and ohe cése
of uterine/breast cancer.
| I had.nterine cancer and it took me many, nany
yeérs of surgerieé. doctors and medication and whatnot'to i

produce the two children  that I have,in,the back of the

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY ~ {717) 761-7180
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room now. I would not want them to go through the same

2 thing that I went through.

3 I didn't think about it until hearing some of the
4 | testimony here, but my bedroom was the closest room in
5| the house to the wires when we lived there. ikliVed'
- 6|l  there until '62. I went off to college and within a few
7" years I was diagnosed Qith canéef.
-8 | , Like I say, I éanft come up,ﬁith any authentic
g proof bdt it seems like four cases of cancer in nine
16' houses was a lot. T don't know if any of the other
11 |  people later céme down with it or mnot. 1fhave no
’fﬁﬁ : 12 fdllow—ups on where they moved or what happened to them.
13 One of my main concerns now is on top~of just thé
M"‘ idea ofyliving where we do, and I étill think that we are
15 close enough to the lines that it can affect us, but my
16 children are home more than bther childreh‘aré because we
174t home school. They ‘are not in the,neighbofhood 24 houré a
m»‘ day. We do go out of thé néighborhdod for other |
19 || acﬁivities. But they are home mdre often than other
20 children, which giVes them the better chance of more
21 exposure. In addition, they do play across the stfeet
with their friends in their back yards. They swim in
;23: friends® yards, the pools are~closebto the tracks and the
VWQ  24  lines. | |
| 5| : I don't know what else. Do you haVe any otﬁer

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-71SD
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rqueétiOns?‘

Q. No. Thank you, Mrs. Maier.

Let me ask this: what would you do if the line were
eneﬁgiZGd? |

A. I don't know. Personally I would not want to
gtay there. it is not really feasible’for us to move at
this time. Financially I don't think we could afford it.
But I’have-relatiVes literally all over the world. I
would find'someplace to gbt I would nét want to take a
chance of going through this again. There is no saying
that my children won't develob cancer or séme other
dreadful disease but if there is any risk, any slight
risk, possibility of it, knawing that I am exposing them
té this, I would be a fool to stay there, you know,
having gone through what I havé gone through.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank youg Mrs; Maier. I don't have
ahy other gquestions.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Bonney.

MR. BONNEY: Thank you, Your Honor.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

‘BY MR. BONNEY:

Q. Good afternoon, Mrs. Maier.

I understood that you said that your house was
across the street from where the line is. Is it fair to
say that your home is over'300 feeﬁ,away.iroﬁ/the-line?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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A. I am not really good at judging distances but

it i9 on a par with Mr. Bontempo's home. So it would be

pretty much the same.

Q. How long have you lived in your home?

A, June, '78 we moved in: 13 years.

MR. BONNEY: That's all I have, Your Honor.

MS. KNANWALKAR:

I have nothing. Your Hohnior.

MS8. BURKET: ©No questions, Your Honor.

MS. McCLOSKEY:
JUDGE SMOLEN:
MR. SUGARMAN:
JUDGE SMOLEN:

and testifying. You

MR. SUGARMAN:
witnesses that I had,

I have not been able"

I have no questions, Your Honor.
Mr. Sugarman. |
Nothing further.
Thank yvou very much for appearing
are excused.

(Witness excused.)

Your Hoﬁor, I had three other

that intended to be hére today and‘

to f£ind out what befell them. I

know Dr. Farina might have gotten some kind of emergency

situation. And the other two -= one will be here in two

minuées.
JUDGE SMOLEN:
MR. SUGARMAN:
JUDGE SMOLEN:
{Recess.)
5UDGE SMOLEN:

COMMONWEAUH

Let's take a break, then.
Thank you.

Let*'s take a ten minute break.

Has your witness arrived?

REPORTING COMPANY (7171 7617180
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- MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you, Your Honor. Mr. Small is |
here néw, |
Whereupon, ;
'ROBERT SMALL
having been éuly sworn, testified as‘fallows;
- JUDGE SMOLEN: State ybur full name and home
address.
THE,WITNEss: Robert Small, 15 Wychwocé Lane,
bLanghorne, Pennsylvania. | |
JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mr. Small, I take it you're a next door

neidhbor to Mrs. Monarch, is that‘correct?'

KA. She lives two doors away.

Q. And I may have asked her this, but I have been

. "asking people to define where they live along the line in

some relative sense between east and west; You are in
Langhorne. Is that in the borough or Middletown
Township§ | |

A. Mid&letoun~Township‘,k

Q. Is that‘towards the ecastern end of the line or
the westerh end of the line? | |

A. I would imagine it is probably northwest.

‘Q‘ Mr. Small, can you descrihé,where the line ié

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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in relationship to your particular property, that is, how
far it is from yvour closest property line?
A. Well, the back of my property line is

approximafely 200 feet and that entire 200 feet runs

perpendicular to the train tracks. And from my property

line to the center of the tracks is somewhere between 45'
and 50 feet away.

Q. And do I understand that the fransmission line
runsg parallel to your rear property 1ine?‘

A. Yes.

;Q’ And you indicated your rear property line is
about 200 feet?

A. In length. |

Q. 'Two hundred feét in length, ves.

A. And my rear property line, that entire 200

feet, runs adjacent cr'abuts against this, the railroad

 right-of-way.

Q. And when you say it is 45 to 50 feet, are you

talking from the property line to the poles of the

- transmission line?

A. From where the center of the railrocad tracks or
the center of where this proposed transmigsion line is is
45 to 50 feet to my property 1inef

JUDGE SMOLEN: To the line, not to your house?

THE WITNESS: To the line.

%
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B : JUDGE SMOLEN: To the line. Okay.
2l BY MR. SUGARMAN: |
3 ¢. And did the construction of the ttansmission
40 line take place alongk—— has it taken place along your
51  property line?
6 A. In some cases certainly along thevproperty line
7 and in some cases on my properﬁy;
8’y : Q. I was going to get to that; Would you\describe
9 the nature’and extent of’the,construction éctivity on

10§ your property?

u A. ‘Well, without tryving to gérinto anything that's
fgs , 2 the generic, the unique pieces of it are they came on our
| k13 propertykiine. cut down some 6f ourytreeé that were on

14 our property, a significant number of the trees. And so‘

1 | they basically have come on and reduced the value or

163 assets. They have destroved my personal property.

1 In addition to that —-

18 Q. Did you have any advance knowlédge that they

Bl were going to destroy your trees?

20 A. Nome at all. In fact, that was probably one of

21 | fhe areas or first indications that I had that PECo had

an interest in doing so;ething back there on the Conrail
property. |
v@} | ; 24~ Q. Prior to learning of them coanstructing or
2% destructing the trees, did you have any notice of their
COMMONWEALTH éEPéRT!NG COMPANY {(717) 7617150




I
£
£

11

12

13

4

15

16

17

18

19

2t
22 |

23

24

272

intent to build the line prior to the inception of the
work?

A: None at all, in any form.

Q. Havevyou'been compensated in dollars or any.
other form for the loss of youi trees?

A. We have never been able to come toa #ny type of
agreement on that. | ’

Q; And d4id@ PECo agree with you that they had torn
down some of your trees? | |

"‘A. Yes, they have.
{Pause.)
A. I should clarify that. Certainly when you are

dealing with someone during the construction phase, you

' never knew whether you were dealing with a PECo employee

or a third party representative of PECo. You never knew |

whether You were dealing with PECo or a subcontractor.
0. Who was it, if you know, by name or occupation

that tbld;you they had in fact cut‘down some of  your

trees?

A. Basically, in trying to track down some of

thoge individuals, chasing them down physically, it was

~some of the supervisors in charge of that clearing

process, I believe they called it.
Q. You mean the bosses of the crew that was doing
the cutting?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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y i A. Yes.
2 t JUDGE SMOLEN: Was that a PECo ctew or a contractor
3 cre'w, a third party? |
4 THE WITNESS: I have indicated that —-
’5,: JUDGE SMOLEN: That you don't know.
s THE WITNESS: ~- I never knew who.
7h JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you know now?
B . THE WITNESS: No, I don't.
el JUDGE SMOLEN: Is this matter the subject matter of
104 iitigatiﬁnkbetﬁeen you and PECo in anothey forum?
1 THE WITNESS: I have left it in this forum.
5&3 ; i JUDGE SMOLEN: This f¢rum,has no jurisdiction to
| B  award damages.
! THE WITNESS: I understood that.
15 MR. SUGARMAN: He doesn’t siean that, Your Honor.
16 ‘What he means is -~ one of the reasons why we said that
va e B We were entitled.tO‘notifieation wés because our
18_i ,prdperties were being taken. Mr. Sﬁall was the
2} jndividual who was mentioned by name as having had his
20 property taken. §o what Mr. Small is saying, we related
2 it to the isgsue of notice.
20 JUDGE SMOLEN: Just so the‘witness‘understands.
?3 | this Commigsion has no jurisdiction to award damages,
| ‘ ,Mf | 245 monetary damages, for alleged property destrﬁcticn.
% ? THE WITNESS: Let me go on to say that there are

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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some thinge more important in life than a handful of

~trees and my sense was if I pursued compensation for a

dozen trees that somehow that I would be taken advantage
of ané‘forfeitkrights to SOmething'that is more
significant, in fact, life itself. I am more concerned

with the health of my children‘than foregoing what PECo

would remunerate me, mayvbe $10,000 or $20,000 for some

kvery mature trees. I am~willin§ to fdrego;that for the
VSake of the health of my children.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me just sgy this,~that before
you fOrego an&thing you should discuss it witﬁ‘your
attorney. |

Anyway, let's get to the issues in this cése.

MR. SUGARMAN: What he is‘éaying. Your Honor, is
that he was,conCerne& és to thé prejudice it might have
in this proceeding. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: I undersﬁand what he}saidf‘ And he
should discuss that with his lawyer.

MR. SUGARMAN: That was ﬁct‘a réleése“

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. I understand.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Now, Mr. Small, can you describe to His Honor

-~ how your house is seét in relationship to the edge of your

'propérty?
As Well, I have talked about the back of,the yard

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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being approximately’zoo‘feet in width. ‘On‘tne‘back
partion of that lot are where‘my children's jungle gymzis‘
and pretty much where they play. That is our back yard.
Adjacent to the house is a deck that runé the'fullfr
length of the back of the house.
Q. How far dsg the house frbm the property line?
A. The house to the property line is appfoximately i
90 to 75 feet.

¢g. So the distance from the house to the

transmisgion line would be about 125 feet?

A. ?ésg Tﬁat would chaﬁgé from.corner to corner.
Tt might go from 110 to 130.

Q- One side of the house being 110 feet from the
transmission line and the other end of‘thefhouée being
130 feet, something like that?

‘Aj In that the house does ﬁot git on the lot
perfectly square to the linear fashion of the track.

Q. You indicated children. Can you identify for
His Honor what the family consists of?

‘A. There is my wife, approximately 35 vears of

_age, and then we have two children, a son five, and a

aaughter two.
Q. and where are their be&rooms in,the house?
A. Lauren's, the yqungerkchild, is in the back
bedrdom, which is on the interior side of the back of the  1

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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house which faces the line. So her bedroom is
approximately 120 feet from this transmission line.

Q. You indicated a jungle gym. Could you give us
a description of how you use the back yard, how the
children use the back yvard in terms ofkfrequency and
duration? B

A. I tend to think that we are not much different
than any other parent. ’We,encoutage our children to-play’
in the back of the yard basically to stay away from cars
dnd those éorhs'of thimgé. Predominantly our children
spend their afterﬁoons in the back vard. That is where
we encourage them to play. | |

9. Will you be able to dgythat -~ I'm sorry. Let
me~aék you another question. What knowledge have you
acquifed or what understanding have you acquired‘with
regpect to the health,fisks associated with E/MF if the
transmission line is energiZed?

A. Well, it is going to cause a high degree of
unknown. I mean, even the electric company is indicating
or endorsing the fact that peOple shahld exercise prudent
avoidance. I don't know how do I say to‘a‘tWO or five

year old, how do you rationalize with'&_two or five yedr

old‘to say that, geez, you can only play in the back yard

for an hour-and-a-half and that's about all the doses
that you can get of this crap. I don't know how to do

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717} 761-7150
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i am going to be in a gituation where i can'f run
the statistical probability éf even an hour a day being
too much exposure for thém, I don't want to be talkihﬁ{
to them 15 years déwn’the road and saying‘the reason why
you have a health problem is because I un&erestimated'the 
«écsage.‘ I should have only allowed~yoﬁ to play 45
minutes in thefbaek»yatd¢ not an hour and.15 mimutes.

So basgically it has tu:ned my back vard into a
wasteiand;' I mean, that is what they want to do. And
they have put a number on that. They héve put a value on
writing off my back vard but they are not willing to |
admit it. |

And I don't know how far it goes, from any back
yard or into my front yard. They don't define prudent’

avoidince to me. It ig not in their econonmic interests

to do so. -"And the PUC just does not provide enough

“information.

Prudent avoidance igs a cop out. It is not helping
the layman understand what to do. They are instilling
fear, they are legitimizing fear of this real problem.
They ought to be telling me what to do.

Q. In the absence of thém,telling you what to do
-~ by the way, have you had any conversatians with PECo
about what to do? Any communication?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. The most technical information that I have
gotten from PECo is suggestions such that maybe you ought |
to unplug your toaster. 1 mean, they equate‘this 230 |
transmission line to the E/MFs that I am going to get
from my plugged in toaster or can opener. The most
gignificant piece of information that they havé given mé
that I héve been able to exercise that I was ﬁot aware of |
ig that, geez —— I should not 'e’iren give them credit for
this, but I have moved my alarm clock from two feet away
from my bed to the other side of the room. It still
functions that way and it does minimize this potential
ﬁroblem‘

Q. Did they give any guidance as to what prudent
aVbidanCe would entail as to your prudently avoiding
exposure r‘to the transmissrion line?

A. I would have to admit over the last 15 or 18
months I feel as if I am a ‘much better educated consumer
and I have modified my behavior, unplugging toasters, can

openers, and vou plug them in when vou need them. But I

resent the fact that PECo is going to put something to

me. They're going to put something that's going to blast | '

my property 24 hours a day, 365 days a year. That is

‘being put to me. There is no way I can exercise prudent

avoidance on something that is being put to me in such a

‘constant fixed fashion.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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I take full responsibility of kéepiﬁg my children

ten feet away from the TV. I take full responsibility

for relocating my alarm clock. But I resent the fact

that these giys are going to be putting écmething to me

that I have no control over‘and I am no different than

- any other middle class person.

Pick & number, okéy, pbut a good pbrtidn of my net

- wWorth is tied into a home and:they are-mékinguthia-thing

extremely inliquid. If something was being put to me and

it was being put to me in such a way it was not going to |

alter my economic ability to move; I would say find me a
PECo employee to buy the damn house and I am gone. But

there is not one of these guys standing up and saying,

geez, I will give-yéu dollai for dollar against the value

of your house to live next to that line.

Q. In that situation tﬁat you confront, have you
made a decision as to what you'will do if the line is
energized?

A. If it is not clear from just the short time
that T have been able to express where my head is at, I

have to move my two and five year old out of this risk

environment. By PECo's own admission, it is a risk

énvifonment by just labelling it prudent’avoidance. On a
. . 238, whatever you call it, this thing is going to be
zapping me. I am not going to take that risk.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = {717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Are you saying vou will move?

THE WITNESS: I have to nove.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are you saying you will move?

THE WITNESS: I am‘going to move.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Next question.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. You anticipate that you will suffer a financial
logs in moving?2

A. Well, at minimum, okay, there are transaction

costs and if you look at realtor fees, relocations,

-personal belongings, those sorts of things. Just talking

abous out of pocket, I mean, you are talking somewhere
between $30,000 to $50,000. That is just out of pocket
without looking at, let's say, dislocated assets, ‘
draperies, improvements, personalizations of the home,
things that ~- I am sure I have just in improvements,
ﬁallpaper; paint, draperies, T know that my wife has sunk |
$25,000 to $40,000 into that house that i have to walk
away from. That is a problem.

0. Have you had occasion to determine whether
there will bhe a diminution in Qalue of the propérty?

MR. BONNEY: Objéction, Your Honor.

BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

0. I am not asking for a humber,‘but‘just yes or
no. |

- COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  ~ (717) 761-7150
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MR. BONNEY: GObjection, Your Honor, even to whether |

there will be.

MR. SUGARMAN: I am asking not for an opinion but
whether there is any experiential facts that have been --

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, let's go into facts rather
fhan,ODinions.‘

MR. BONNEY: His property is not for sale. He has
not testified that it is“for sale. |

JUDGE SﬁOLEN: That's why I said let's get into
some facts. |

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q‘ Have YOu attempted,to list the pfoperty at this
time? | |

A. No, we have not.

Qx Have you -~

A. We have had market evaiuations.‘

Q. That is what I was getting to.

A. BAnd quite frankly. I have side-stepped the
issue intentionally with realtors.

JUDGB SMOLEN: Side*étepped the.;.?’

THE WITNESS: The igsue of a transmission line
behind my home with the realtor. And it is based on the
fact'that those individuals who have spoken to realtors
and have Eeén~open enough to share with them, share with

the realtor the fact that the reason why they are moving

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (717) 761-7150
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is because of the transmission line, the realtor because

of liability is clearly going to put and has put in some

instances disclosures that PECo is putting a transmission
line. So my intent is to mislead the realtor the same
way PECo has misled me or misrepresented to me and simply

I want at minimum if they put the God-forsaken thing back

there PECo to indemnify me from anyone that I potentially

sell my home to. If it's safe for me it shomld be safe

for the person that I sell it to, and they should provide

indemnifications for everyone. A

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you; I have no further
questions.

MR. BONNEY: May I have just a minute, Your Honor?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes.

(Pause.)

| CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY’MR« BONNEY:

Q. Good afternoon, Mr. Small.

You testified about removal bf trees. Do you
recall that?

A. Yeg. That was just a few minutes ago.

Q. It's true, is it not, that PECo removed some
trees from your property at the request of»you‘ofkyour
wife?

Ao That is not true.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 72612150
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'Q. isn‘t it true that PECo removed a tree in front
of your home, in other words, on the other side of your
home from thé‘line?

A. That is not true’at'all.

MR. BONNEY: One moment.

(Pause.}

' BY MR. BONNEY:

Q. Am I correct that the trees that were removed
were done with thekpermission of yourself or vour wife?

A. That is not true. If you want me to clarify

that, the sequence of events was that PECo cut down

approximately tenm or 12 trees without me even being_aware 

that they were going to cut down trees. What one of the

supervisors proposed to me wa4 in that I had two or three

other dead trees in the back of my yvard that if he was to

go downtown and propose a financial compensation,fof

Gutting the trees down, he said you will be in the courts |

ﬁith us for yvears and never dget a dime; to expedite this
thing, I am suggesting that, geez, you know those couple

of dead trees you have in your back vard, I will take

them down for you, how about we agree to that., I said I

would think about it.

The next thing I know, they came in and they took
them. So it was an expeditious way for the supervisor to
facilitate an erroi in COming'on ﬁy property andycﬁtting

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (217) 761-7150




284

,jsé 1 my trees down. But I never agreed to that as being
2l compensation or calling it even.
3 ; Q,k Was the wood cut into fireplace size?
| 4'5, - A. It is‘stili gitting back there and I would
Sl categorize it as fireplace size. Your Honor is welcome
; L | ' ’5 to come back. What he ig proposing as fireplace size
| (il ﬁill give yén a cléar indication of the |

8l misreprésentations that they will provide you all day

3 long.

lﬂiz‘ MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I would like to show the
1 f witness a document.

‘§¢§ 12§ JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes, go ahead.
o T i - o

130 BY MR. BONNEY:

14 o Q. Have yéu seén this document hefoge?
B A. No, I have not.

16 | Q. 1Is this your wife's sigﬁature?

i?y' ' A. This is -~ my wife isvéittingvhome with two

83  children -~

19 Q. I asked is that your wife's signature.
2@ ‘ : ~A. That is my wife's signature.
e o ag Q. Does this read, “The following work is promised

22 with the approval of Robert and Jill Small, 15 Wychwood

| 23 Lane, Langhorne, Pennsylvania?

SR AT, RN B MR. SUGARMAN: I object to this, Your Honor. The
( SR 25 |f witness has testified he never saw the document before.
f COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: He identified his wife's signature.

‘MR. SUGARMAN: He identified his wife's signature
but thatbis not authentication of the document as far as
this witness is concerned.

JUDGE SMOLEN: It is authentication of the document

 if he ig familiar with the wife's signature.

THE WITNESS: I didn't say it was identifiCafion bf
the document.

’JUDGEVSMOLEN: Just a moment. You have an attorney |
here and your attorney will speak. You will have an |
opportunity to speak. |

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, the fact that the
witness can ideﬁtify his wife's signature does not lead
to authentication of the document but only to
authentication of the‘signature.‘ It in no way gqualifies
the document as such.

“I mean, it's like saying do I reéognize Your
Honor's signature; therefore I can introduce any document
Your Honor has ever signed wifhout regard to the fact
that vyou havaynever Seen it. That is way beyond the
rules of evidence. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Bonney.

MR. BONNEY: Yoﬁr Honor —-

THE.WITNESS: I can verify or I can reﬁresent that -

that is my wife's signature, but I don't know what went

COMMOMWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717)761-7150
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on this paper first.
MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, there is a document s
THE WITNESS: Theré is a drawing,of our home and
then there is Qerbiage that someone other than my wife
has put on there.

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I would like to show you

the document.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you want to mark it for
identification?

MR‘,BONNEY: I will mark it as PECo
Cross-Examination Exhibit No. 1, or ask that it be marked
as such.

JUDGE SMOLEN: It is so marked.’

(Whereupon, the photograph was marked
as PECo Cross-Exam. Exhibit No. 1
for identification.)

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I think as you pointed
out, he hag identified his wife's signature. I think
that is - sufficient.

JUDGE SMOLEN: If you have no fuither questibns
about it, then go on to your next question.

MR. BONNEY: OKkay.

{Pause.) |

MR. BONNEY: That's all I have for this witness,
Your Honor.

MS. KNANWALKAR: I have nothing, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (717) 7617150
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MS8. BURKET: Noaquestions,‘Your Honor.

MS. McCLOSKEY: I have no questions, YOﬁr~Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

"BY MR. SUGARMAN?

Q. I asked you before, Mr. Small, but in view of
Mr. Bonney's questions I want to ask you more
specifically, have you ever been apﬁrodched by PECo, by
anybody identifying themselveé as a real estate
acquisition agent of PECo?

A.  No.

HR‘ BONNEY: Objection, Your Honor. That is beyondk
the scope of cross—examination.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He answered no. The answer is
already on the record.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Did you ever authorize your wife to act as your |
agent in respect to any document;Submitted by PECo?

A. She does not have that authority.

MR. SUGARMAN: I have no further questions -- oh,

one more gquestion.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:
vQ;k Are you on the title of that property?
A. Yes, I am.

MR. SUGARMANi No further’questions*

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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MR. BONNEY: Nothing further, Your Honor.
JUDGE:SMOLEN: Anyvthing fufther o0f the witnessg?
(No audible response.)
JUDGE SMOLEN:‘,The witness is excused. Thank vou
very much for appearing and testifying.
(ﬁitneSS excused.)
JUDGE SMOLEN: Are there any further witnesses?

MR. SUGARMAN: There are no further ﬁitnesses at

this time, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: We have some exhibits which have
been marked for identification but not offered.

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes. We have Exhibit P-2, which is
thé»eXCerpts from the Califofnié study which was referred
to by Chairman Smith.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And vou have somevpicturesa

vﬁR. SUGARMAN: P-3, 4, 5 and 6.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You are offering those?

MR. SUGARMAN: I am offering them.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Any problems?

MR. BONNEY: I have no objection with respect to
the photographs. I would just reiterate my objections

with respect to the document. First of all, it is not a

complete document. It is just a portion of a document.

The witness was not qualified as an eXpeft to talk about

the document. There is n¢lone presented to sponsor the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 7617150
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therein or does it go to the reaction of your witnesses

to coreate condern, whether these facts are true or not?

‘accept it as an exhibit for what it is worth.
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document. They haVe expert'witneéses, the Protestants
do, who are going to‘beﬂtalking about E/MF. And finally,

thigs document was not provided in advance in response to

JUDGE SMOLEN: I want to ask again the purpése for

MR. SUGARMAN: The latter, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Under those circumstances, I am
going to‘reCeive Protestant’s Exhibits 2 through 6
inclusive. |

(Whereupon, the~document$.marked ag

Protestant's Exhibits Nos. 2 through

6 were received in evidence.)
~JUDGE SMOLEN: I think you have one outstanding.
MR. BONNEY: Yes. I would move for the admission
of PECO Cross-Examination Exﬁibit No. 1.
MR. SUGARMAN: I object to that. 1It's not
authenticated.
JUDGE SMOLEN: I am going tokreceive it as a
dodument‘k The witness testified that he did not’

authorize his wife to sign it on his behalf. So I will

{Whereupon, the document marked as
PECo Crosg-exam. Exhibit No. 1
was received in evidence.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, as the witness said, We:’
don't know what was on that document when she signed it.
He is not identifying the décument, only the signature.

JUDGE,SMOLENt You have a right, if you want to, to |
have Mrs. Small to come in -- |

MR. SUGARMAN: All right.

JUDGE SMOLEN: -*kTo counteract any effect that
this exhibit may have on the evidence in this case,

Are there any other public witnesses to be heard?
Anyone in the audiehce* in the hearing r¢omktoday, who
wants to be heard? |

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I have a number of

‘witnesses, public witnesses, who could not be here today.

‘I thought we would have a full day today without them.

And so I planned for them to come on another occasion,
whenever the Commission would be able to fit them in.
JUDGE SMOLEN: You have expressed that on the
réccrd. Let’'s go off the record for a moment.
(Discussion off the record.)
JUDGE SHOLEN: Back on the record.
At an off the record diSCUSsion4we‘haVe modified
our procedural hearing schedule as follows: September 19
and 20 will remain’the same, except that on’the 19th of

September OCA's witnesses will be presented for

~ ¢ross-examination and if that carries over to the 20th,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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it will carry over to the 20th.

In adddition, on Septeﬁber 20, Mr. Sugarman will
have an opportunity to present the balance of any public
witnesses he may desire to present.

on September 26, which was an original hearing
date, that will be now regerved for crdSS*examinatiOnrby

all parties of witnesses Liboff and Turner. That may

garry over to Qctober 2, of Mr. Turner, or Professor

Turner, or Dr. Turner, and Dr. McCloud.

A new date of’October 11 is beiﬂg set agide for
oral rebuttdl by PECo and intervenors, and that may carry
over to October 15. So it is October 11 and October 15.

And finally, October 29, surrebuttal by
Mr. Sugarman.

MS. McCLOSKEY: And possibly the OCA.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And possibly the OCA.

Is it now stated correétly of record?

MR. BONNEY: Subject to checking the availability
of ~-

JUDGE SMOLEN: Subject to the checking the
availability of the various eXpert’witnessés and the
availability of the Adminstrative Law dudge.

Anything further today?

MR. BONNEY: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: ' There is something further?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} #61-7150
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MR. BONNEY: Yes. T would just like to put on the
record that in response to Mr. Liboff's testimony we
intend to call two additional witnesses, Richard Bachman,

and Murray Rosenburg. We have gtatements of their

credentials.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That would be on vour rebuttal?

MR. BONNEY: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.

MR. BONNEY: In addition to the’witnesses\we'have
previocusly identified to the other parties. We have
suppiemental answers to interrogatories deseribing their
background which we will distribute to the other parties
today. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. Anything else?

MR. BONNEY: Yes, Your Honor.

I have a question about discovery. In particular,

¥

we had asked for, among other things, a list of the prior

~procéedings in which the opposing party witnesses had

presented testimony¢ And we asked this ianune; along
with the idehtificétion of the witnesses. We have
received answers from the Office of Consumer Advccate.
HaweVer,‘I have not yet received answers from the
Protestants.

1 have not filed a motion to compel --

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's see if we can work it out

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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here. Any problems in getting that information?
| MR. SUGARMAN: I have been working on it, Your

Honor, ah& Dr. Liboff téld me that he is -- well, he gave
me orally as much as he has, by way of his prior
proceedings. I have put them on a piece of paper tok
deliver to Mr. Bonney and it was being typed today.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. |

MR. SUGARMAN: 1It's not -- haw’to'putkit ~= they
are not names of proceedings. It is places aﬁd dates and
to a certain extent, parties. 1 am going to give that to
Mr. Bonney and I am going to try to develop additicnal
information. Dr. Liboff just doesn‘'t keep that

information. He said he has never been asked to provide

it before and it is not available.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, that is the way you should
answer it then.

MR. SUGARMAN: I will provide as much as exists and
T will continuie to make an effort.

| MR. BONNEY: VOne of the reasans‘I mention it is

becauge of the relatively long response time with respect
to these what I consider to be somewhat~simple,qnestioné
suggests that we may encountér sohe difficulty in further
discovery. And I just point out that we expect to be
gserving shortly or mavbe even today extensive discovery
ihterrogatoriES with respeét to Pr. Liboff's testimony.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, they have to be answered. You
know, we have rules that we have to follow. I understand

that you've got some problems, that your witnesses are

out of town. Nevertheless, we have rules.

MR. SUGARMAN: We will answer them. We will answer |

them or object to them as appropriate.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And I will :nle as the parties
argue. Whatever the merits are, we will make a ruling.

Anything further? Mr. Bonneyyyl am waiting for a
negative answer.

MR. BONNEY: Nothing further, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Any other Céﬁnsel?

MS. KHANWALKAR: ©Nothing, YOur Honor.

MS. BURKET: No, Your Honor.

MS. McCLOSKEY: No, Your Honor.

MR. SUGARMAN: Nothing.

JUDGE SMOLEN: In that case we will adjourn today‘s
session. We will see you all on the 19th. fThank you all
very much for appearing today.

'MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you, Your Honor .

{(Whereupon, at 4:05 p.m., the hearing was

adjourned, to be reconvened on Thursday, September 19,

-

1991, in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717).761-7150
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iy '1~  CERTIFICATE

I hereby certify, ag the stenographic reporter, |
5_ that the foregoing proceedings were taken |
stenographically by me and theredfter reduced to
typewriting by me of under my direction; and that this
tﬁanscript is a true and accurate record to the best of

7 my ability.
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This report has been prep

 jdentifies the studies to be funded by SB 2

.

REPORT TO THE CALIFORNIA STATE LEGTSLATURE
BY
~THE.CALIFORNIA,PUBLx¢ UTILiiIEs COMMISSION

IN COOPERATION WITH |

HE CATIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES

POTENTTAL, HEALTH EFFECTS OF ELECTRIC AND MAGNETIC FIELDS

FROM_ELECTRIC POWER FACILITIES

September 15, 1989

ared for the California State Legislaturc i.

response to SB 2519 (Ch. 1551), Section 2. The report covers pru:wit

scientific knowledge of potential health effects related to electriv

and magnetic fields from electric power facilities. The report alsv
7 519 and recommends ,

additional high-priority research in this area.




and state governments and the electric power industry.

EYECUTIVE SUMMARY

inﬁrcduation .

On September 29, 1988 the California state Legislature passed |
Senate Bill 2519, Chapter 1551 (Rosenthal), calling for the |
california public Utilities commission (CPUC) and the State |
Department of Health Services (DHS) to joinEtly conduct a study of )
the potential health effects associlated with exposure to electric |
and magnetic fields from electric utility facilities. This .

E report is being submitted to the Legislature as the first in a

geries of steps called for by SB 2519 in california’s effort to-
respond to increasing concern among scientists, health and
regulatory agencies, industry, local planning"departments,nan&
the public that human exposure to these fields may posé
significant health risks. SB 2519 is intended to provide an
improved scientific basis for determining whether or not this is
the case, and if so, whether and what legislation is needed to

~ reduce this risk.

This report covers research findings suggesting links between
electric and magnetic fields from electric power facilities and a
variety of possible health effects, including cancer, leukemia,
pehavioral disorders, and reproductive failure. current
scientific knowledge in this area is reviewed and high-priority

yesearch needs are identified and described. *

SB,2519'provides for %2 million to be collected'from,California
utilities, and for these funds to support the highest-priority .
research projects jdentified in this report. DHS is responsible
for designing and nanaging this research program, subject to the
overall coordination of the cPUC. : . : .
As recquired by the bill, a report on the status of this research
progran, any additional research funding needs beyond those

.

- matisfied by SB 2519, and any reconmendations on legislation to

1imit exposure to electric and'@agﬁetic fields from electric
utility facilities will be submitted to the Legislature in late

Three research projects have been selected for funding by SB 2519
monies, with the advice of a panel assembled by DHS of qualified

experts in the relevant scientific disciplines. While these
projects will substantially improve our knowledge, they cannot.be
expected to satisfactorily resclve all of the questions ‘
pertaining to the potential for health effects from electric and
magnetic fields that have been identified by the scientific and
regulatoxr communities. Timely resolution of these questions
will require a much greater research commitment from the federal

PR .

This report was originally ordered er March 15, 1989. The final‘
due date was extended to Septenmber 15, 1989 to allow for public

-
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comment meetings after publication of the draft report. The

draft repori was submitted to public entities, the State Energy
ﬁasources.CGﬁéervatiQn;and Development,commission, the electric \_
utility industry, public interest groups, and by newspaper notice ‘
to the general public. rnformation on work sponsored by other

“gtates, by the federal government, by foreign governments, and by
academia are contained in the various contractors reports.

Key Findings ‘
-8B 2519 calls for this report to present findings on the
following matters: : o

~ {1) A description of any higher incidence of jeukemia or other
cancers experienced by children who reside or attend school
in close proximity to electrical utility facilities.

(2) B description of any‘increasea incidence of cancer for . -
‘ workers employed by electrical utilities.

{3) A comprehensive description of cancer or other medical risks
determined to be associated with exposure to electric and .
magnetic fields caused by electric utility facilities, and a
' $%m§§ry‘anﬁ~bibliography of relevant completed and ongoing
studies. _ ) , :

The contractors’ reports in Part Two of this report collectively
8 - respond to these directives. Below are the summarized £indings
with respect to these directives: L o G

%e
i

1. Anv higher incidence of cancer among children residing or
 attending school near electric utility facilities. Two
epidenioclogical studies in the Denver, Colorado area have
confirmed an association.hetween_cnildhood cancer and above-
average magnetic fields from utility power lines adjacent to -
-#he cancer victims’ homes. poth studies indicate that these
fields may be responsible for creating a two-fold higher rate
' aﬁfchildhaod.canCer‘(prindipalmy leukemia) than experienced by
~ children in general. If true, this would translate to 10-15%
of all childhood cancer cases, which affect roughly one child -
. in 10,000 per year. However, it is not yet known with S
X certainty that the magnetic fields are in fact responsible for
. the increased incidence of cancers observed; it is possible -
that some other factor, as yet unaccounted for in the studies,
. is the true cause of the additional cancers. No studies have.
yet been performed looking for any higher rates of childhood.
cancer among children attending school near electric utility
" facilities. SR ' RO :

2. any_increased incidence of cancer among workers em loyed by
electiic utilitil T at least eleven studies have been done .
evamining .the association between cancers and occupations
{(such as electricians and telephone and electric line workexrs)
which wauldgbe:éxpected'to~be«exposed‘tcfhigh levels of ’
.electric and magnetic fields. Hany of these studies showed

L"

- e




elevated rates of selected cancers. A combined study of all
eleven of these studies revealed a modest excess risk of
people in exposed occupations for acute jeukemia and acute
myelogenous jeukemia. A limitation of these studies, however,
is that they did not consider whether other variables,
including exposures to things besides power-line fields, may-
account for the observed increases in cancer rates.

Nevertheless, the findings are cause for concern.

4. Cancer or other medical risks associated with exposure to
electric_and magnetic fields. A variety of possible medical
risks, including cancer risks, can be inferred from cellular
and whole-animal studies. careful, technically sound
“scientific studies have clearly demonstrated that electric and
magnetic fields at power=line fregquencies cause a variety of
biological effects, both in cellular experiments and in whole
animal experiments, Effects found at the cellular level can
pe related to possible effects on such things as immune
processes, certain psychological processes, and cancer
promotion. Results of experiments on whole animals suggest
possible effects on reproduction, learning and behavior, and
‘alterations in biological rhythns, among others. It is not
yet known, however, whether the biological effects observed in
cells and animals thus far are precursors to adverse health
- pffects in humans. ,

pursuant to directive (1) above, summariés and bibliographies of

all completed and ongoing research projects and studies are

provided in Part Two in the bodies of the eight contractors’
reports and Part Three, which contains a description of the
research program of the Electric Power Research Institute. These
include those projects undertaken by the federal government,

&

other states, academic institutions, and the electric utility

- industry, that are jdentified by the CPUC and DHS as being

associated with cancer or other medical risks which may be

yelated to exposure to electromagnetic fields.

f¢aken together, the body of scientific evidence for electric and
magnetic fields posing a significant health risk is not yet
compelling, but it is worrisome. On one hand, the
epidemiological studies in Denver do not establish -a causal
connection between pOWer~frequency‘maqnetic fields and childhood
cancer. On the other hand, however, scientists have not yet been
able to propose a credible candidate other than magnetic fields
that explain.the.benVer‘study results. In the case of the
laboratory evidence to date, the variety of biological effects
nbserved»and:the~possib1e linkages of many of them with serious
adverse health effects only heightens the concern that exposure
to electric and magnetic fields may pose significant health
risks. : '

Research Recommendations

‘In accordance with SB 2519 the CPUC and DHS have identified a
number of high-priority research projects that still need to be




Y

«

‘undertaken to identify health risks which may be associated with

exposure to power-line electric and magnetic fields. Of these
projects, three have been selected for funding under SB 2519.
They are: '

1. Detailed new measurement of the electric and magnetic fields -
at homes identified in the second of the two epidemiological
studies showing association between above-average magnetic
fields and increased rates of childhood leukemia;

2. A study of possible relationships between various electric and

magnetic field exposures and spontaneous abortion;

3. A study of the possible relationships of possible o
relationships between various electric and magnetic field
exposures and childhood brain cancerx. : ~

The selection criteria used to identify these studies responded
to6 the directive of SB 2519 to coordinate its research efforts
with ongoing projects of other entities and to secure funding
from other sources to supplement the State’s research efforts.
There are numerous additional high-priority research needs which
go beyond the $2 million budget afforded by SB 2519; these
research needs are described in the contractors’ reports in Part

- Two, and are summarized in Part One.

iRegulatory‘Reeommendations

Tt is recommended that california take no action at the present
+o regulate electric and magnetic fields around electric power
facilities. Any such actions are premature given current
scientific understanding of this public health issue. Too little
is known presently to be able to determine where or what rules
would provide useful protection. Existing research data are not
sufficient for adequate accurate risk assessment. We do not Know
which components, if any, of electric power utility operations
pose significant health hazards. Although biological effects are
clearly established, the relationship of these effects to
possible public health risks is not yet established.

While it is premature to regulate power-line fields, there are a
nunber of other recommendations which, if carefully and '
responsibly implemented, would follow and extend the mandate of
SB 2519. They are:

1. Pursue engineering/regulatory mitigation yesearch in parallel

with the.scientific research funded by SB 2519.

5. pPursue additional scientific research beyond that funded by

2, Conduct an educational needs survey das a first step‘in
developing necessary knowledge within state and local
agencies to respond to public inquiries and to do educational
csutreach. ’

B~4
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1k,

Consider OptionS'including state certification for conducting
field measurements in and around homes, schools, etc. as they

are requested by various parties.

1f the state or a coalition of states intend to support
further research in this area, it should be a targeted
program guided by 2 poard of scientific advisers with the
appropriate range of expertise.

support coordinated interstate research and regulatory
approach to problem. The National Association of Regulatory
ptility Commissioners is a natural vehicle for coordinating
such an approach. :

Consider a state-wide exposure assessment program to
determine who is being exposed to what levels and kinds of
fields—-from‘transmiSSion lines, substations, generating
plants, and distribution lines.

*

Get other agencies involved, including the California Energy

~ Commission, the Department of Fducation, the State Lands

i

commission, and local health agencies. ,1nvolvement‘WOuld
include identification of concerns and of potential
contributions to any future regulatory actions.

“Conduct scénayrio analyses to evaluate health, economic, and

legal implicationS'of\various mitigation options.
gatablish a continuing interagency and citizens’ group task-

x

force to facilitate coordmnated;state~wide effort.

continuing research should address concerns about the

possibility of additive or synergistic effects of extremeiy P

low—frequencies, electromagnetic fields of higher

frequencies, and other environmental stressors.
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Addressing the Possible Health Effects of 50-60 Hz
#lectric and Magnetic Fields from Electric Power
Lirie‘si:‘. A Cﬁtical Review of the Epidemiologic Literature and
Recommendations for Future Epidemiologic Research

Prepared for the
CALIFORNIA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

By: |
DR, JOHN M. PETERS

As partial fulfillment of the Commission's requirements under SB

2519.
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. * 2, .

‘*J ; c. . Sources of 60 Hz Magnetic Fields in Residential areas {see Appendix
1g). ’
d  Electric and magnetic fleld exposure assoclated with electric blankets
{see Appcndbc 1h). '

e. National study of magnetic field charactcristics and sources (see
Appendte 18, ,

£  Magnetic field exposure assessment for telephone company employees
{see Appendix 1j). ‘ :

IV. DISCUSSION

The epidemioiogic studies rcViewed here ralse important questions about the
passibility of a relation between 50-60-Hz electric and magoetic flelds and
 significant health effects in humans. The case for causality is weakened largelr by

a shortage of actual measurements of expostre (although this weakness has been

parﬁally redressed by recent studies of exposure), blologic plausibility is uncertain,
and consistency s variable. In addition, individual studies can be criticized on

 study design, data base, and analysis. There is an unquestioned need for more

 specific investigations with an emphasis on cxposure assessment and specific
outcomes.

The possthility that either community exposure to 50-60-Hz electric or magaetic’ |
ﬂelds 1s associated with cancer, especially in children, cannot be disregarded and

should be setiously considered given the present data, particularly inview of the |

" faet that controls are also exposed to some level of electric and magnetic fields, |
This, of course reduces the chances of finding real risks. The reported associations
are moderately stmng with the proper temporal relation between exposure ‘and

- effect. However, the shortage of exposure measurements. low specificity in 'cxposurc
clagsifications and disease outcome, and vthtr potential confounding acposurc )
i‘act;crs may account for the observed ﬁndings. Plausible hypotheses that are

x“‘\../) B © alternatives to commnunity 50-60-Hz magneﬁc fields being associated with cancér

¥




Addressing the Possible Human Health Ef fects
of Electric and Magnetic Fields from
Electric Power Lines: A Critical Evaluation of

Laboratory Data and Biophysical Models

Prepared for the
‘CALI'F‘ORNIA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

By:
Asher R. Sheppard, Ph.D.
April 27; 1989
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Ex.14. Summary

QXECUTI\’E SUMMARY

i

Although there are no certain links between disease in human beings and exposure to
extremely low frequency (ELF) electric and magnetic fields, there is evidence to believe that
ELF fields may be a factor in cancer, birth defects, and other organic dysfunctions. There is

also laboratory evidence for effects on diverse systems. These occur in a number of different

, efxberime‘nts, indicating that effects occur for many combinations of frequency, field strength,
and exposure duration, despite the fact that individual phenoména sometimes occur only for:
- particular combinations of frequency and field strength ("windows").

The relation of laboratory conditions to exposures of human populations is uncestain.
There is a large gap between laboratory studies with magnetic fislds and the environmental
fields implicated in childhood leukemia and other cancer. There is a 100~ or 1000-fold ratio
between most laboratory magnetic field levels (10"4'1', or 1 gauss) and environmental levels
(about 10“7‘1‘, 1 milligauss). ELF field effects on cellular processes, such as enzyme activation,

protein synthesis and mitotic rate, may constitute evidence for epigenetic meéchanisms that relate

cancer to ELF field exposures.

‘Improved under’standing of biological, biochemical and biophysical mechanisms is needed
to be able to say whether there is a biological mechanism by which the incidence of diseases
such as cancer can be augmented by 60-Hz or other ELF fields. Theoretical tools need to be
developed for a better understanding of field effects at all levels, from cells to whole animals.
There is a need to expand work on current models such as the ion cyclotron model, which
matches well several laboratory demonstrations of resonant responses, but contradicts well-estab-
lished physical concepts.

“This report describ_es the incomplete state of knowledge about the biological éffect‘s of
field effects. The field effects found in laboratory studies are set against a background.of
tnconclusive evidence from epidemiological studies. Too little is known about field effects on
cells and effects in the whole animal to conclude that there is a causal connection between ELF
fields and disease. Too much is known about effects on important biological functions to ignore
the possibility that harmful health effects may occur. More research is needed to decide if the
biological interactions with ELF fields are only interesting laboratory phenomena or are the
signature of a widespread environmental health problem. v

Ex-19




Addressing the Possible Human Health Effects of Electric and
 Magnetic Fields from Electric Pover Lines: A Critical
Evaluation of Studies’gg Circadian Rhythmeffects’ig Humans

~and Animals

Prepared for the
CALIFORNIA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

By:
Kenneth R. Groh

As partial fulfillment of the Commission’s requirements under
SB 2519 T :




S °
T. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
Significaﬁt biological effects of exposure to electromagnetic power

frequency fields (50 & 60 Hz, EWF) have been reported over a vide range of

field strengths. In sharp contrast to ionizing radiation, non-ionizing

energy levels are not sufficient to break chemical bonds or create ions.

Instead, a primary result .of nonionizing EMF field exposure is the alteration:

of normal chronobiological rhythms. The 24-h (circadian) rhythms of, e.g«,

animal activity, body temperature, respiration, and neurotransmitter
concentrations in the brain are modified, withudifferent degrees of potential
positive and negative effects. :

Elgctrié FPield Effects

Perception of 60-Hz electric fields in mammals occurs between 1-10 kV/m.
The majority of established circadian effects occur at exposure intensities
in this range (vhen scaling factors betveen sp9cieskére taken into '
consideration) and would impact relatively small numbers of the general human

population unless they spent extended amounts of time in a transmission line

right-of-way or were members of special occupational'groups, such as

transmission line repairmen or velders. However; preliminary information

. ‘suggests that electric blanket EMF expésure'causes circadian effects such as

low birth weights, réduced pineal function, and phase-shifted human mens§rua1f
¢ycles. If confirmed, these findings will significantly increase the concern
over electric field exposure. . '

Phase shifts appear the most significant circadian effects of electric
field exposure. Circadian phase shifts have been linked to jet lag,
shift-work performance, depréssicn, sleep-vake disorders, suicide, and other
psychoseS‘(Wilson, 1988; Wehr et al., 1979, 1983). e
‘ ‘sixty-Hz electric fields have been shovn to cause a definite, reversible
circadian dark (active) phase decrease in melatonin and .
sefatonin;N-acetyltransferasa (SNAT) concentration in rat pineal glands after
long; continuous exposures of about one month. These changes have been
linked to nentological disorders such as dépression and changes in sexual
maturation patterns‘ Other'neurologipal impacts of electric field expoéure

have been:sapetficia;ly'inVestigated, shoving that electric fields also
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